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Funeral service for Sister 
Mary Lutgarche Felderhoff, 
0.5.13.. 81, of Holy Angels 

nv Coent, Jonesboro. Ark., was 
held Monday at 9 am. in the 
convent chapel with Father 
Paul, convent- chaplain, cele-
brating the funeral mass and 
delivering the homily. 

Con-celebrant was Father 
Robert Dienert, chaplain of 
St. Bernard's 'Hospital and 
acolytes were Bobby Hartman 
and Danny Walterschetd, 
great-nephews of the deceased. 
Sister Celestine was organist 
and JoneStaro Knight's of 
Columbus were pallbearers. 
Burial was in Mount Olivet 
Cemetery on the convent 
grounds. 

An earlier service was a 
rosary recited Sunday at 7:30 
p.m. in the convent chapel. 

Seater Georgia Felderhoff, 
a niece, who prepared the 
special liturgy for the ser-
vice, led in prayers of the 
faithful and narrated at the 
offertory procession. 

Scriptural readings were by 
Sister Patricia, who made 
the profession of vows with 
Sister Lutgardis and Sister 
Cabrini, sub-prioress of the 
community. 

Participants in the offer-
tory procession were Vincent 

City Gets $1,122 
Sales Tax Check 

extensive earth moving pro-
gram to provide drainage and 
shape up for a number of 
athletic facilities and adjoin-
ing parking space. Surveying 
work now in progress will 
provide specifications on 
which to invite bids for shap-
ing the ground. 

Included in the plans is re-
location of the football field 
to the east end of the school 
ground and encircling it with 
an all weather track, then 
moving the two present grand-
stands to one side of the field 
and building new stands at 
the other. Related facilities 
will be a parking lot and rest 
rooms between the football 
field and Seventh Street. 

With that finished -t h e 
present football field will be-
come a playground and/or 
practice field. Plans also call 
for a baseball field and addi 
tional tennis courts, and pos-
sibly also a soccer field. Con-
sidering the growing popula-
rity of soccer, trustees de-
cided to have the space avail-
able, just in case. 

All of these .  improvements 
are included in the school's 
$490,000 expansion program, 
and the aim is to have enough 
money left for construction 
of an administration building. 

Meanwhile the board is 
preparing for eventual con-
struction of a new gymnasium 
and field house near the foot-
ball field. Though it cannot 
be included in the present 
program the ground plan will 
provide a place for it. 

On Space Shuttle job 
Joseph Bright a son of 

Mr. and Mrs. David Bright 
and a graduate of Virginia 
Military Institute has been 
employed by Martin-Marietta 
Industries in New Orleans, 
La. His assignment is in stress 
analysis on parts used on the 
space shuttle which Martin-
Marietta is building. Bright 
began work there on July 13. 

More Entries Are 
Welcome in SH 
Golf Tournament 

A special accommodation 
was announced this week by 
Coach Ed Stock for persons 
who wish to compete in the 
Lettermen's Club golf to`ur-
nament but can't play on 
Sunday. They can play in-
stead on Saturday the 13th 
and turn in their scores for 
the tourney, 'However, they 
will have to contact Coach 
Stock in advance and he will 
make up the foursome. 

Also women are welcome. 
There will not be a division 
for them but they can enter 
their qualifying scores for 
assignment to their respective 
flights. 

Name. 

Qualifying round score as a team 

Deadline is Augus 10 for $18 entry fee and qual 

Eying score. Mall to Coach Stock. P.O. Box 454, 

Muenster, Texas 76252. 

SH Lettermen's Club Gelf Tournament 

Gainesville Municipal Course, Aug. 14, 8 a.m. 

ENTRY FORM 

Felderhoff, nephew and god-
child; Mother Julia, convent 
superior; Sister Amore, her 
twin; Leo Sicking, nephew 
and godchild; Mrs. Norbert 
Walterscheid, a niece; Tom-
my Shepherd, representing the 
family of Dr. and Mrs. W. F. 
Shepherd with whom Sister 
Lutgardis w as connected 
in the X Ray department of 
St Bernard's Hospital; Hu-
bert Felderhoff, a brother, 
and Joe Felderhoff, a nephew. 

Sister Lutgardis died at St. 
Bernard's Hospital on July 
22, 10:30 am., four days af-
ter undergoing surgery. 

The former Christina Fel-
derhoff, she was born in 
Muenster on October 22, 1895, 
a daughter of the late Henry 
and Christina Felderhoff. She 
made her profession in the 
order of St. Benedict on July 
2, 1923. 

During 48 of her 54 years as 
a nun she worked as an X 
Ray and ECG technician at 
St. Bernard's Hospital while 
also serving as guest mistress 
of the convent. The next five 
years she was sister visitor 
to the sick at Iberia Parish 
Hospital, Louisiana, and Mercy 
Hospital in Brinkley, Ark. 
During the past year she 
served at Benedictine Manor, 
Hot Springs Ark. 

Sister Lutgardis is survived 
by her twin sister, Siter Am-
ore of Holy Angels Convent, 
and two brothers, Tony and 
Hubert Felderhoff of 'Muen-
ster. 

Many friends from Jones-
bore, Pocahontas, Brinkley, 
Hot Springs and other com-
munities attended the rosary 
and funeral. 

Muenster relatives and 
friends attending were Mr. 
and Mrs. Hubert Felderhoff, 
Mr. and Mrs. Leo Sicking, Mr 
and Mrs. Joe Sicking, Mr. and 
Mrs. Vincent Felderhoff, Sis-
ter Georgia Felderhoff, Mrs. 
Ed Knauf, Mrs. Norbert Wal-
terscheid, Mrs. Sylvan Wal-
terscheid and son Danny, Joe 
Felderhoff and daughter Jen-
ny, Bobby Hartman and 
Sister Agnes Voth; also Mrs. 
Henry Spaeth and Mrs. Hen-
ry Voth Jr. of Gainesville. 

Phone 

Phone 	 

Convention Awards 
9 Merit Citations 
To VFW Auxiliary 

The Muenster VFW Auxili-
ary added laurels to its re-
cord of accomplishments dur-
ing '76 and '77 when the or-
ganization received nine cita-
tions at the state convention 
in Houston. The handsome 
citations were shown to mem-
bers during the July 10 meet-
ing Monday night. 

Statewide recognition was 
given for participation in the 
Americanism program, Loyal-
ty Day, the annual Voice of 
Democracy program, in ap-
preciation for assistance given 
to the Veterans of Foreign 
Wars National Home, for 
membership, for 100'4 par-
ticipation in the programs of 
the Department of Texas re-
quirements and in recogni-
tion and praise of outstand-
ing contributions to public 
safety through sponsorship 
and promotion of two CFW 
Safety programs. 

During the business meet-
ing newly elected officers 
assumed their ' duties. Mrs. 
Linda Knabe presided. She 
announced the District I con-
vention in Denton on August 
6 and 7. 

An added highlight was 
presentation of trophies to 
coaches and sponsors of girls' 
baseball. The five trophies 
for champs and sportsman-
ship were provided by the 
Auxiliary. 

A social hour followed ad-
journment. Refreshments were 
served to 19 members pres-
sent. Mrs. Marie Walter won 
the door prize. 

Final Rite Held for 
Sister Lutgardis, 81 

The city of Muenster dur-
ing the past week received a 
check of $1,122.08 from the 
office of State Comptroller 
Bob Bullock as rebate for 
city sales taxes collected here 
for the period ending July 1, 
1977. The local check was one 
of 868 sent to Texas cities in 
the amount of $23.6 million 
for city sales tax collections 
in July. 

A summary sheet on the re-
bates shows that Muenster 
ha received $28,103.31 to date 
in the current fiscal year in 
sales tax payments for a 16 
per cent increase over the 
corresponding period last 
year. Statewide the July 
checks raises the sales tax of 
all cities to $190.7 million for 
the fiscal year. This he des-
cribes as a healthy 20.3 per 
cent increase for the entire 
state, a bigger percentage of 
increase than any other state. 
"These rebated are just an-
other sign of the strength of 
the Texas economy." 

A statement with the city's 
remittance check shows gross 
collection of $1168.35. Deduct-
ing the 2 per cent collection 
fee of $23.37 and amount re-
tained of $22.90 accounts for 
the net payment of $1172.08. 

Rebate checks to a number 
of other area cities were re-
ported as follows. Gainesville 
$29,170.49; Lindsay $2,654.49; 
Nocona $6,204.56; Pilot Point 
$1,372.18; S a n .g e r $869.99; 
Whitesboro $6,277.48. 

CCC Receives 
Grant for Library 

Congressman Omar Burle-
son has advised that an Of-
fice of Education library re-
sources gran t has been 
awarded to Cooke County 
College. 

The grant is in the amount 
of $3,855 and is to be used to 
acquire academic library ma-
terial such as books, periodi-
cals magnetic tapes, phono-
graph records, audio visual 
materials and other related 
library material. 

Moisture at Muenster has 
improved slightly during the 
past week, but not the tem-
perature. Two showers added 
to 1.89 inch and the official 
thermometer reading topped a 
hundred three times. 

The rain on July 21 was the 
first of the month and meas-
ured 1.10 inch. And on July 
26 the measure was .79. inch. 
Those figures added to the 
previous total of 20.10 ac. 
_counts for the reading of 
31.99 .  which is near normal 
for the year to date. 

Temperature, which was 
confined to the high nineties 
for most of the month fin-
ally broke through the 100 

 mark on Sunday and repeated 
the next two days. Steve 
Moster's high-low thermome-
ter showed 104 and 78 on 
July 24. 102 and 79 on the 
25th, and 104 and 74 on the 
26th. 

Mercury Tops 100 

A welcome development in 
the Panama Canal give-away 
proposal is a joint statement 
of opposition from four form-
er Chiefs of Naval Operations. 
Those men are Admirals 
Robert Carney, Arleigh Burke. 
George Anderson and Thom-
as Mooer, who held the na-
tion's top Naval position from 
1953 to 1969 and are highly 
qualified to judge the canal's 
value to the country . . . 
probably more so than any 
other persons of the country. 

It is hard to Imagine how 
the issue ever reached its 
present prominence. In spite 
of detente and a long time 
national policy of going to 
extreme in appeasing t h e 
global communist conspiracy, 
the average citizen is stun-
ned by the thought of this 
loss and the possible con-
sequences. 

Any school child knows that 
US bought and paid for the 
big ditch, and it's ours "in 
perpetuity" by terms of the 
1903 treaty. Considering pro-
blems as deficit operation and 
frequent flare ups by revolu-
tionaries, one can understand 
that certain liberals regard it 
as a liability . .. an item that 
we can well afford to give 
away in order to en/prove re-
lations with Panama. 

But there are other con-
siderations on the other side 
of the issue. First of all one 
has to wonder why Panama 
wants to take over a big pro-
ject that operates in the red. 
The only possible answer is 
its intention to accommotate 
the enemies of this country. 
In case of an emergency the 
canal would be closed to us 
and open to the communist 
countries. 

Some promoters of the 
giveaway say US has out-
grown the canal and ought to 
be planning a bigger one. 
Maybe so, but we'd better 
hold on to it until the other is 
built. Also some say it's bet-
ter to be rid of it so we can 
quit worrying about it being 
destroyed by revolutionaries. 
That seems to miss the point. 
The important thing is who 
has controL Will we or the 
USSR determine what ships 
will pass through? If ours 
are  denied passage the country 
will be very severly handi-
capped. 

As staled by the tour ad-
mirals, "Contrary to what 
we read about the declining 
strategic and economic value 
of the canal .  the truth is that 
this interoceanic waterway is 
as important, if not more so, 
to the US than ever." 

During World War II, the 
Korean War, the Cuban mis-
sile crisis and the Vietnam 
War "the value of the canal 
was forcefully emphasized by 
emergency transits of our 
naval units and massive 
logistic support of our armed 
forces." 

In their opinion the canal 
is vital to our welfare and 
essential to tree world secur-
ity. Turning it over to the 
red dictator of Panama is 
equivalent to surrendering it 
to the USSR, and that is only 
a step in the eventual red 
conquest of the globe. In-
stead of cooperating in this 
horrible trend we ought to 
be going all out to stop it. 

"The night of the animals" 
was one of several depress-
ing descriptions given to the 
blackout and paralysis of New 
York City following its great 
power failure on July 12. The 
savage orgy of arson, looting 
and rioting was referred to 
as a reverse evolution in 
w h i c h criminals overthrew 
thousands of years of civiliza-
tion and reverted to the lower 
level of creation. 

It was an apt description, 
reminding us of the most 
primitive aspect of nature, in 
which predators pounce upon 
the victim that suddenly be-
comes defenseless. 

Ravage is not prompted by 
need but rather by a wild 
urge to steal and destroy. 
They take what they want 
and leave the rest in shambles, 
or set fire to it. As pointed 
out by observers it was raw 
violence completely devoid of 
conenon sense. Looters took 
things they could not use and 
which under the circumstance 
had little resale value. Rather 
it was a liability in that it 
was possible evidence to in-
criminate therm Still they 
stole and stole .  referring to 
their opportunity as Christmas 
in July. 

The consequence of all this 
is the great tragedy. There 
are endless cases of heart-
break as store owners cud- 

(Continued on Page 12)  

Swim-A-Thon for 
Child Center Will 
Be Held Monday 

Monday, August 1, is the 
date set for the Beta Kappa 
Swim-A-Thon, a swimming 
meet sponsored 'by Muenster's 
ESA Chapter as a benefit for 
the Cooke County Child De-
velopment Center. Its slogan 
is "Have fun swimming for 
the handicapped." 

The competition, which will 
start at 4 p.m. in the Muen-
ster Swim Pool, will tie for 
contestants from the fourth 
grade up in boys and girls 
divisions, which are further 
divided into four classes each. 

Contestants will swim free 
style and first place winner in 
each of the eight categories 
will receive a $25 savings 
bond. Also ribbons will be 
awarded to the first three 
places of each category and 
certificates to all contestants. 

A special prize will be a 
$50 savings bond to the par-
ticipant collecting the most 
entry fee money. 

The minimum fee for entry 
is $2.00, which may be the 
total of contributions by more 
than one sponsor. However 
contestants are encouraged to 
ask for more and larger do-
nations in order to raise the 
biggest possible fund for the 
Child Development Center. 
Donors are reminded that 
their contributions are tax 
deductible. 

Entry, forms, if mailed, 
must be sent early enough 
for delivery no later than 
July 29, or they:can be de-
livered in person at the park 
pavilion at 5 p.m., July 20. 
Forms must be accompanied 
by entry money and, in case 
of Minors, must be signed by 
a parent or guardian. 

Council to Have 
Hearing on Budget 

Members of the Muenster 
City Council in their regular 
meeting next Monday night 
will conduct a hearing on 
their budget for the next 
fiscal year, which begins on 
October 1. 

Citizens who are interested 
in hearing about the source 
of funds for the city's opera-
tion as well as the manner of 
using taxpayer money are in-
vited to attend the meeting. 

The extensive improvement 
program at Muenster Public 
School is in full swing with 
activity under way in several 
phases of the comprehensive 
program. 

Superintendent L B. Brims 
said this week that inside re-
modeling of the elementary 
building should be finished 
Friday making it ready for 
use when students report for 
their first classes on August 
25. 

Remaining work there is 
outside brick work, which i3 
not regarded as urgent be-
cause it can be done with 
students inside, if necessary. 
The brick will match the ori-
ginal school building as well 
as the kindergarten building. 

Next job on schedule is 
the kindergarten building with 
Christmas as the target date. 
Until it is finished the kinder-
garten classes will continue 
on half day schedules and in 
their former classroom. After 
that the two divisions of kin-
dergarten will have separate 
classrooms and follow a full 
day schedule. 

Contractor for both the re-
model job and the new con-
struction is Jack Owens of 
Gainesville, and his superin-
tendent is Henry Kuhn of 
Lindsay. 

Meanwhile paper work is in 
progress prepatihg specifica-
tions on which to invite bids 
for the renovation of roof and 
exterior of the original build-
ing. Other specifications are 
in time making for enclosing 
a patio next to the homemak-
ing department to enlarge 
that area. 

Still more specifications ap-
ply to a comprehensive pro-
gram of playground improve-
ment. Expansion of the ground 
has already been accomplished 
by purchase of 9.9 acres of 
land north of the eastern part 
of the school ground. The en-
larged area is to undergo an 

Lawrence Moster, 58 
Dies, Funeral Friday 

Lawrence H. Moster. 58, 
died Tuesday, July 28, at 4 
pen. in Muenster Memorial 
Hospital after an extended 
illness. 

Rosary for him will be re-
cited at 4 and 8 p.m. Thurs-
day in the chapel of Nick 
Miller Funeral Horne, and 
funeral service will be held 
at 9 am. Friday in Sacred 
Heart Church. Burial in Sac-
red Heart Cemetery will be 
directed by the Miller Funeral 
Home and military service 
will be conducted by the 
Muenster VFW Post. 

Lawrence Molter was a na-
tive of Lindsay, born August 
16, 1918, a son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Ed Muster. He was married 
on August 12, 1946, in Lind- 

Football Physicals 
Set for Saturday 

Required physical examin-
ations to determine whether 
boys are in adequate condi-
tion for football will be given 
Saturday, July 30 at 7 a.m. 
for t h e Muenster, Sacred 
Heart and Saint Jo teams. 

Arrangements have been 
made to meet with local doc-
tors in the Muenster High 
School gym. Boys of all three 
schools are expected to re-
port there. 

Hospital Notes 
The following patients were 

dismissed during the pat two 
weeks at Muenster Memorial 
Hospital. 

Tuesday, July 12: Don Fleit-
man, Muenster; Jones baby 
boy and Mrs. Ralph Sidener, 
Gainesville. 

Wednesday, July 13: Mrs. 
Jerry Jones and Mrs. Tollie 
Lovell, Gainesville; Mrs. David 
Ortega, Valley View. 

Thursday, July 14: Mrs. 
John R. Hoberer and baby 
girl, Lindsay; Mrs. Josafat 
Rico and baby boy, Valley 
View; Blake Scott, Forest-
burg. 

Friday,'July 15: John Schnei-
der, Mrs. John Otto and Lyn-
da Klement, Muenster; Mrs. 
Tamar Boggs 4Exp.), Myra; 
Mrs. Mike Blake and baby 
boy, Gainesville, ,Edsel Mc-
Laughlin, Saint Jo. 

Suncley, July 17: Kevin 
Fanning, Muenster; Mrs. Dav-
id Ortega and baby girl and 
Joe W. Berthold, Valley View. 

Monday, July 18: R. N. 
Fette, .Muenster; John Zim- 
merer, Gainesville; Mrs. Gid-
eon Prather and Mrs. Norbert 
Flusche, Saint Jo; Mrs. John 
Hudgins and baby boy, No-
cona. 

Wednesday, July 20: Mrs. 
James Bruce and baby boy, 

Thursday, July 21: Mrs. 
Willie Fisher, Mrs. Chris Cain 
and baby boy and Mrs. Roy 
Ponder, Muenster; Greg Pet-
ers, Los Gatos, Calif.; Abel 
Joe, Baltimore, Md.; Ritshie 
Evans and Marvin Yoakum, 
Saint Jo; 'Mrs. Mattie Russell, 
Mrs. David Scott and Mrs. 
Walter Lee, Gainesville. 

Friday, July 22: Deana Bay-
er, Donald Smith and Bobby 
Hartman, Muenster; Micky 
Landers, Forestburg .  

Saturday, July 23: Charlotte 
Fleitman, Muenster, George 
Maughan, Forestburg; M r s. 
Robert Rohmer and baby 
girl .  Gainesville. 

Sunday, July 24: 'Mrs. Ed 
Schneider, Muenster. 

Monday, July 25: Mrs. Floyd 
Young, Muenster; Mrs. Wayne 
Pinkston, Thackerville, Okla.; 
Mrs. Verna Weaken, Gaines-
ville; Mrs. Mark Tompkins, 
Keller; Mrs. John Henson, 
Gainesville. 

City Gets $4592 
Revenue Sharing 

The City of Muenster this 
week received another Rev-
enue Sharing check from the 
Federal Treasury in t h e 
amount of $4592. This is the 
second payment and another 
is expected in the current 
fiscal period, which ends on 
September 30. 

Payments are scheduled in 
three quarters this year to 
harmonize with the city's 
fiscal year. However total re-
ceipt is about the same be-
cause the last payment of '76 
was counted with the city's 
present fiscal year. 

Progress Seen in Building 
Program at Public School 

Creighton Gets 
High YAF Rating 

Senator Tom Creighton of 
Mineral Wells, who represents 
the local senatorial district in 
the state legislature, has been 
named by the Texas organi-
zation of Young Americans 
for Freedom to head the list 
of the four best senators of 
the state. 

The selection has special 
significance because of the 
contrast with a recent item 
in Texas Monthly listing 
Creighton an the worst 
senators. 

YAF officials said its rat-
ings were based on how well 
the legislators promoted lim-
ited government and individ-
ual freedom. 

say. to Violet Faye Paine of 
Saint Jo, who died on July 
26, 1970. 

Muster was a veteran of 
World War II assigned to 
General George Pa t to n's 
Fourth Armored Division and 
serving in France, Czecho-
slovakia, Luxemburg, Bel-
gium and Germany. He was 
awarded five battle stars. 
Back at home he was engaged 
mostly in farming and oi l 

 field work. 
Survivors are three daugh-

ten: Rhonda Muster, Mrs. 
David Reiter and Mrs, Gary 
Gieb, all of Muenster; five 
sons: Michael, Mark and Rob-
ert of Muenster, Wayne of 
Saint Jo and Ronnie of Bri 
City; seven grandc 
his mother, Mrs. Ed M 
of Lindsay, and four sisters. 
Hilda Moster of Gainesville, 
Mrs. Agatha Bellinger and 
Mrs. Bob Brewer of Lindsay, 
and Mrs. Dorothy Wiesman of 
Kermit. 

County Increases 
Valuations 50% 

Ad valorem taxpayers of 
Cooke County received official 
notice last week from the 
county clerk's office that the 
Commissioners Court has 
voted to raise assessments of 
property from X) to 30 per 
cent of actual value. 

This amounts to a 30 per 
cent increase. For instance 
property worth .$10,000. form-
erly assessed at $2,000 is now 
assessed at $3,000. However 
the tax rate, now $1.06, has 
not been set, so the actual 
tax on the property still is 
not determined .  

County Clerk Scoggin also 
advises that the 
missioners sitting as 
of equalization will 
hearings on August 3, 4 and 
5, 9 am. to 4 p.m. to consider 
a n y evidence relative to 
equalization of values for 
1977. Especially concerned are 
people who hatve rendered 
property at different values 
than established in 1976 or 
owners of new property as of 
Jan. 1, 1977. 

Schedule for the hearings 
has been set up as follows. 
Last names beginning A to 

on Aug. 3, beginning with 
J to R on Aug. 4, and be-
ginning with S to 7 on Aug. 5. 

Energy Efficient 
Booklet Offered 
By Electric Co-op 

The Member Service De-
partment of Cooke County 
Electric Cooperative has a 
16 page illustrated booklet of 
energy saving ideas and in-
structions on how to save en-
ergy and money with an en-
ergy efficient home. 

The booklet will be of sig-
nificant benefit td the person 
who is planning to weatherize, 
remodel or build a near home. 
It should be used in the in-
itial planning in order to re-
ceive maximum benefits front 
its contents. 

In addition to the basic in-
formation on wall and ceiling 
insulation, energy savillag 
methods are discussed and 
illustrated on floors, windows, 
fireplace, hot water heaters. 
shower heads, cooling and 
heating systems, ductwork, 
landscaping, color shading, 
ventilation, lighting, humidi-
fiers, doors and appliances. 

The booklet is available to 
members 'without charge and 
may be obtained at the Co-
operative's office in Muenster, 
Texas. 
• The following conservation 
books are also available: 1. 
"How to Conserve Energy at 
Home" 2. "Energy Conserva-
tion Tips" 3. "How to Cut 
the Cost of Cooling Your 
Home" 4. "How to Cut the 
Cost of Heating Your Home" 
5. a checklist that can cut the 
cost of electric bills. 

This material is offered in 
the hope that it will reduce 
energy constimption with a 
corresponding reduction i n 
heating and cooling bills. As 
the cost of energy fuel con-
tinues to rise, it behooves all 
to make homes as energy ef-
ficient as possible . . for en-
ergy conservation is a family 
affair. 
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IT HAPPENED 
40 YEARS AGO 

July 16, 1937 

Committee is organized to 

conduct survey on rural elec- 

trification. Ray Wilde, Norman 

Luke, Ed Endres and Louis 

Nieball are approved for first 
class Boy Scout rating. Valley 
Creek school district completes 
building program. Arthur En- 
dres of Winnsboro spent the 
weekend here. Elsie and Gene- 
vieve Yosten an d Scottie 
Schulte return from trip to 
Nebraska, Father Anthony 
Schroeder of Swbiaco visited 
here Tuesday. Herbert Meurer 

Keepsake pak 
PRESERVES AND PROTECTS 

THE ORIGINAL BEAUTY OF 
r. 

YOUR WEDDING GOWN 

OR OTHER TREASURES 

Miller Cleaners 
329-31 N. Commerce 

Phone 665-3201 

Gainesville, Texas 

MEMBER 

TEXAS PRESS 
ASSOCIATION 

THE MUENSTER ENTERPRISE 
Muenster, Texas 16212 

PublLshed every Friday, except the fourth week in July . 

Alvin G. Hartman. Publisher 

SUBSCRIPTION RATES 

la Cooke County 	  I year 54.00, 1 yam 57.30 

Ch.ide Cooko County     I year $4.50. 2 year. U.00 

Second-class postage paid at Muenater. Texas 

Any erroneo. reflection upon the character. standing or reputa- 
tion of any person, firm or corporation that may appear in the 
Enterprise will be corrected upon being brought to the attention 
of the Publisher. 

Front End 
Alignment 

Including 
Twin I-Beam 

for FORDS 

KNABE 
Tire & Radiator 
Phone Shop 759-4141 
Residence 759-2930 

305 N. Main. Muenster 

DIAMONDS ARE A GIRL'S BEST FRIEND 

See Fan or Randy Seed 
for all your Diamond Needs 

CLASS RINGS 

SEEDS JEWELERS 
307 N. Grand. Gainesville 

Master Charge 	 Bank Amerloard 

We Have Layaway or Credit Plans 

July Clearance Sale 
All Pictures, Prints, Etchings 

& Original Oil Paintings 
(all in wood frames) 

Reduced 25% 
Small prints 	 $5.21 up 
Solid wood plaques 	$9.72 up 
Original oil painting $13.50 up 

Large 2 ft. x 4 ft. prints $18.00 up 

_Lamp Sale 
ALL 

POLE LAMPS 
TRAY LAMPS 

FLOOR LAMPS 
(all with 3-way switches) 

Reduced 33% 
Credit terms 

available 

With payments as 

low as $10 a month 

"l Vii.“ B..utifuf 

665-6762 
Gainesville, Tx. 76240 

Vic Schneider, Mgr. 
Formerly Owen Furniture 

103 West Broadway 

In CraIsesvlBe 

Starts Friday 

"One on One 
The story of a winner 

Starring BOBBY BENSON & ANNETTE O'TOOLE 

PG 	 7:30 & 9:10 

East Hwy. 82, 665-5201, Gainesville 

Box Office opens at 8. Show starts at dusk 

Now Showing 

"Day of the Animals" 
and "Grizzly" 

Starts Sunday 
Walt Disney Productions presents 

"Shaggy D.A." and 
"Treasure of Matecumbe" 

Rated G 

MID-SUMMER 

"You can be choosy at Brown Motor Co., Inc. 

USED CARS 
2 door 

'75 Buick Saviera 
Landau, blue-white, all 
power & air, loaded 

'74 Pontiac Gran Prix 
SJ full power & air, red-
white landau top 

73 Chevy Monte Carlo 
Yellow with brown lan-
dau top, low mileage 

'73 Pontiac GTO 
Blue-white vinyl top, 
AM stereo tape 

73 Buick Century 
White - white, bucket 
seats, white lettered tires 

'73 Chevy Impala 
Green-white hardtop, 
extra clean, low mile-
age 

'73 Buick Century 
Automatic, power & air, 
blue-white vinyl top 

'66 Ford 
Yellow 

'70 Chevy Impala 
Automatic, power & air, 
red-white vinyl top 

4 door 
'74 Bonneville 
Blue-white, padded vinyl 
top 

'72 Chevy Impala 
Green-green, vinyl top 

'72 Olds Delta 88 
Gold-beige interior 

'71 Granville 
Full power & air, power 
windows & seats, brown-
buckskin vinyl top 

'71 Caprice Classic 
Silver-black, vinyl top 

'70 Ford LTD 
Gold-brown, vinyl top 

'68 Buick LeSabre 
Gold-black, vinyl top 

'65 Mercury 
Dark blue 

Wagons 
'73 Ply Satellite 
White, extra clean 

'72 Grand Safari 

Green with wood grain 
sides 

'7t Chevrolet 
Blue 

Pickups 
'73 Ford Ranchero 
Green, wood grain sides, 
gem top, Squire 

'72 Chev. 1/2  Ton 
Green-white .  Cheyenne 

NEW CARS 
Buicks 

Electra Limited 
Coupe 2 door 

Silver-Silver, landau top 
Brown-buckskin, landau 

top 
Light blue-white, landau 

top 

Park Avenue 4 dr. 
White-red, full vinyl top, 
Cream, Medium green, 

Light blue 

4 door Limited 
2 Gold, Silver, White, 
Medium green, Buckskin 

LeSabre 4 dr. 
White, Gold, Buckskin 

Regal Coupe 2 dr. 
Gold, Brown, Firethorn-
white, landau top, 
Orange, White-firethorn, 
landau top 2 Silver 

Skylark 
Orange. 2 door Hatch-
back, Silver, 4 door 

LeSebre Custom 4 dr. 
Brown - buckskin, 1 ul I 
padded top, 2 White, 
Gold 

Pontiacs 
Bonneville 4 dr. . 

Brougham)  
Cream - buckskin, f ull 

vinyl top, 
Roman red-white, vinyl 

top 
Buckskin metalic -tars, 
vinyl top 
Sterling silve r-silver, 
vinyl top 
Buckskin metallic - buck-
skin, vinyl top 

Grand LeMans 2 dr. 
Cameo white 

Bonneville 4 dr. 

Bahia green 

Bonneville 2 dr. 
Buckskin metallic 

Catalina 4 dr. 
Brentwood Babwn - tan 
vinyl top 
Brentwood Brown 

Catalina 2 dr. 
Buckskin metallic 

Gran Prix L J 
Cordovan Marodp-fire-
thorn red two-tone 
Brentwood Brown-moj-
have tan two-tone 
Nautilus 	Blue - Glacier 
blue 2 tone 
2 Starlight Black 

S I Model 
Glacier Blue 
2 Cream gold-tan vinyl 
top 
Bahia green-green lan-
dau top 
White 
Pirethorn red 

J Model 2 dr. 
White-firethorn landau 
top 
Sterling silver 
White-green landau top 
Nautilus blue-light blue 
landau top 
Cream gold 

Bonneville 2 dr. 
Brougham 

Buckskin metallic 

LeMans 4 dr. 
Glacier Blue 

Firebird Transam 
Black-Special Edition 
2 White 

Goldenrod yellow 
Brentwood Browns 

Firebird Formula 

Firethorn Red 

Firebird Espirit 
Buckskin Metallic 
White 

Firebird 
Sterling silver 
Mandarin orange 

Phoenix 2 dr. 
White 

Phoenix 4 dr. 
Brentwood Brown-tan 

vinyl top 

Ventura 4 dr. 

White 

Sunbird 
Mandarin orange 

Astre 
Fiesta orange 

Brown Motor Co., Inc. 
665-5591, 1608 W. Hwy. 82, Gainesville 
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and B. R. Tipton join in Deni-
son car agency. 

35 YEARS AGO 
July 17, 1942 

Tin cans will be collected 
and fats salvaged here for war 
effort. Hugh Hamilton, former 
county: tax collector, dies, Lo-
cal Baptists close successful 
16-day revival. David Endres 
breaks right arm in fall dur-
ing play. Joe Mages is recov-
ering from a major operation. 
Garden Club takes moving 
pictures on tour. Miss Clara 
Trachta of Los Angeles vis-
its relatives here then goes to 
Illinois to visit more relatives. 
Sant Biffle shows large wolf 
he trapped on W. R. 'Frew 
farm northwest of town. 

30 YEARS AGO 
July 18, 1947 

Jacob Pagel Sr., merchant 

here 1908 to 1938, dies after ex-

tended illness. Alert firemen 

with lots of hose check grass 

fire headed for Muenster Re-

finery. Paul Luke, accompan-
ied by Floyd Lehnertz flew 
Emmet Fette's airplane to 
Wichita Falls Wednesday to at-
tend a glider meeting. The 
Clarence Wilsons and Victor 
Hartman return from trip 
through West Texas, New 
Mexico and Colorado. Dolores 
Walter has gone to Denison 
to be employed in the Kraft 
plant. Kenneth Otto and Mrs. 
Roy Endres Jr. have tonsillec-
tomies.  

25 YEARS AGO 
July 18. 1952 

Tough diggi,ng in solid rock 
delays progress of new church. 
Wilfred Klement a n d Billy 
Whitt are awarded Lone Star 
Former degrees. Adults are 
invited to join students in 
community band with Bill 
Searcy as director. Work starts 
on new home for Mrs. Jos. 
Fleitman. Muenster delegation 
attends state league meeting 
in Shiner. Mrs. C. J. Kaiser has 
appendicitis operation. Mr. and 
Mm. J. W. Hess and daughters 
Helen and Rosina are on Soils 
Award trip to Washington 
state. Surnsner vacation for 
Muenster students will end 
with opening of school Sep-
tember 8. 

20 YEARS AGO 
July 19, 1957 

Telephone service returns to 
Rosston and Prairie Point af-
ter 27 years . . . lines to the 
communities are the latest ex-
tensions of Muenster Tele-
phone Company. Charlotte 
Wolf and Sandra Walter are 
spending this week at Camp 
Letoli. Hallettsville hosts 
state convention of Catholic 
League. Judy Cain and 
Theresa Fisher are attending 
a two-week band short-course 
at Midwestern University in 
Wichita Falls. Tomniy Dankes-
reiter has farewell party be-
fore leaving for the army. 
Viola Flusche and Joe Schmid-
lkofer marry. St. Henry's Day 
reunion draws 250 of Fuhr-
mann kin. Mrs. Rafe McEl-
reath presents book review at 
Marysville Baptist WMU 
meeting. 

15 YEARS AGO 
July 20, 1962 

Polio vaccine will be offered 
to entire county on July 28. 
Rain postpones groundbreak- 
ing at new hospital site; will 
try again Sunday. Scouts and 
dads get ready to spend week- 
end at Lake Texoma; will 
have field Mass Sunday. Ten 
local men will return August 
9 from 49th Division duty at 
Fort Polk. More rain Sunday 
measures 1.12 inches. Mrs. 
William Pets 81, of Pilot Point 
dies. Both hospitals at Gaines- 
ville are bought by city. Muen- 

rater water tank scl vIce is re-
stored after fix-up job. Stevie 
Fuhrmann, 7, is at Baylor Hos-
pital for treatment of Rocky 
Mountain Spotted Fever. Mark 
Bellinger, 7, is in Dallas Hos-
pital for treatment. Mrs. Hugh 
Jackson and Sister Irene Fish-
er have major operations. 
Court of Honor held by Boy 
Smut troop as 18 receive ten-
derfoot,badges. Pearl Williams 
re-opens beauty shop after 
six-week close during illness. 
Father Cletus Post gets wel-
come back in Texas as he as-
umes duty of pastor at Wind-
thorst Boy Scout Auxiliary 
re-organizes and elects Mrs. 
Andy Schoech president. Adult 
homemaking class starts at 
Public School. Mrs. Steve Mos-
ter attends national convention 
of CDA in Denver, Colo., as 
family combines convention 
with vacation trip. New ar- 
rivals: boys for Messrs. and 
Mmes. Hugh Endres and War- 
ren Crump; girls for Messrs. 
and Mmes. Dan Haverkamp, 
Walter Acker and Vincent Fel-
derhoff. 

10 YEARS AGO 
July 21, 1967 

City will build new type 
plant to treat sewage. Schools 
set Aug. 28 as opening date. 
City council calls for end of 
careless Sunday parking. Jay-
cees ready for annual fish 
fry July 28. Denis Hofbauer 
buys Texaco Station from Ed-
die KrahL Weather is cool 
but dry. Brother Thomas Mos-
ter is on two-months trip 
around the world. Mrs. J. P. 
Janicki and five daughters ar-
rive from Germhny; Warrant 
Officer Janicki will join his 
futility in about a month when 
he is on leave before going to 
Vietnam. Clinton Endres and 
Weldon Vogel advance to 
sergeant tea Vietnam. Center 
softball team leads loop. Sis-
ter Ramona Berner is ap-
pointed regional supervisor of 
Sisters of Divine Providence. 
Father Francis Zimmerer is in 
chaplain's training i n St. 
Louis. Leona Hacker and Ed-
ward Pick marry. New arriv-
als: a boy for the David Yos-
tens; girls for Messrs. and 
Mmes. Allen Dale Ebernart, 
John Schnieclerjan, Danny 
Cross and Gilbert Bindel. 

5 YEARS AGO 
July 21. 1972 

City Council approves gas 

rate increase. Rites held for 

Lena Bernauer, 83. Sacred 

Heart School will have 24 
teachers. Two nuns, Sr. Ag-
atha Knauf and Sr. Ansel-
ma Haverkamp observe golden 
jubilees at Jonesboro. The 
American Way is boosted in 
local youth seminars. Lonnie 
Hellman gets Lone Star Farm-
ers Degree. Robert Fisher and 
Christal Orbison say vows in 
Corpus Christ Sr. Roberta 
Hesse is home from Africa on 
vacation visit. Ben Luke is 
honored by family reunion on 
84th birthday. Seven complete 
Red Cross Class in senior life 
saving. instructor class will 
begin next week. Sr. Berna-
dette Benner professes vows at 
St. Peter's Church in Lindsay. 
New arrivals: boys for Mr. and 
Mrs. Vincent Forrester; for 

Mr. and Mrs. Alfons Koesler, 
Jr.; and for Mr. and Mrs. Rich-
ard Herr — a girl for Mr. and 
Mrs. James Otto. 

Muenster 
Livestock 
Auction 

SALE EVERY THURSDAY 

We offer our 

service to assist you 

In buying or selling 

of live stock. 

Bill & Mike Hamer 
Phone 759-2201 

A veteran plumber was try-
ing to convince some voca-
tional education students that 
plumbing in the old days Was 
a lot tougher than it is today. 

"You boys think you work 
hard?" he jeered. "When I 
first started in this business 
they let us lay two lengths 
of pipe, and then they turned 
on the water. We had to keep 
ahead of it." 

Nearly everybody thinks of 
sin in terms of what other 
people are doing. 

Music-Hath Charms 
A second-floor tenant called 

the party below and shouted: 

"If you don't stop playing 
that blasted saxophone I% 
go crazy!" 

"It's too late," came the re-
ply. "I stopped an hour ago" 

rasa 

fib 



Forestburg 
News 

By 

Myrt 

Denham 

How many times have you 
heard someone say (especial-
ly us youngsters that were 

No one can afford seri- Betting is an easy way to 
ous mistakes but everyone  give your money to someone 
makes them. else. 

NOTICE! New Office Hours 
Navy Office in Gainesville 

is now open from 9 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 

Monday through Friday 

See us at 1103 E. California or call 668.8750 

for more information 

ENC DELL EHRSAM 

Navy Representative for 

Cooke. Wise & Montague Counties 

RATE TERM 

5.25% - 5.39%* 

5.75% - 5.91%* 

6.50% - 6.72%* 1 Year 

6.75% - 6.98%* 

MINIMUM 
DEPOSIT 

$25.00 

$1,000 

$1,000 

$1,000 

TYPE 
ACCOUNT 

Passbook* 

Certificate 

Certificate 

Certificate 

Day to Day 

6 Months 

21/2 Years 

taeftitys 
evndiffot re44-ocialjen 

1020 North Grand, Gainesville 

EARN THE HIGHEST INTEREST 
RATES ALLOWED BY LAW 

FIRST 

Where You Save DOES , 

Make A Difference 
Your Savings Accounts at 

FMW 
INSURANCE AGENCY 

■10.11 

PH.
11 lllll II•N ■ V.LO. 

759.2257 

SPECIAL 
Thurs., Fri., Sat., July 28-30 

(4 to 10 p.m.) 
3/4 lb. KC Strip 

STEAK . . . $395  
With self service salad bar or homemade soup; 
baked potato, french fries or corn on the cob; 

hot bread and butter 

Restaurant open to the public 

Live band in the Lounge 

Thurs.. Fri., and Sat., from 8 to closing 

THE MILL 
Restaurant & Club 

665-3541. Hwy. 82, Gainesville 

LAST 
CHANCE! 
to avoid the '78 
price increase 

We have only a few '77 model:: 
left and can't get any more from 
the factory. 

Better come in now, while you 
can still save on a new car. 

Tuggle Motor Co. 
Muenster 

	All 

IF YOU'RE TIRED OF MOPPING AND 
SCRUBBIAlt...WeVr COT YOU COVERED! 

668 7411 605 Summit Avenue, Gainesville 

* * * ** * * ** * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Tuesday, August 9 

4 

it 

Extra 
Charge 

for 
GROUPS 

R 

NO 

LIMIT 

Lit * 
in /MIS 11.40f 01 CIAMPI. 
HUM DAD. WM AND is DI 

111111 tel II Da SDI LOW ream 

4, 
* 
* 
* 
* 
* 
* 
* 
* 
* 

SHUGART Ab ,luSt 

C71// L 0 It -0,12  C  
PHOTOS 
HOFBAUER'S 

FOOD & LOCKER SERVICE 

405 East Division. Hwy. 82. Muenster 

OFFER 

* 
* 
* 

– 

Savings Accounts Insured to 
$ 4 0 , 0 0 0 . 0 0 

By The Federal Savings And Loan 
Insurance Corporation 

Passbook Accounts Pay Day-In And Day-Out 
interest. NO PENALTY For Early Withdrawal. 

Effective Yield When Dividends 
Are Compounded Daily 

Federal Regulations Require That Amounts 
Withdrawn From Certificates Be Reduced 
To The Current Passbook Rate From The 

Date of Deposit, Less 90 Days Interest. 

Deposits made by the 10th of the 
month earns from the first. 

Phone 817-665-0316 
We may not be full service, but we don't lack much! 

THE MLIENSTEFt ENTERPRISE 

20% Gain Reported 
By First Savings 
During Past Year 

J. A. Falsona, chief execu-
tive officer of First Savings 
and Loan Association of 
Bowie, with branches in 
Gainesville, Azle and Wea-
therford, announces that the 
association showed a 20'4 
growth for the twelve month 
period ending June 30, 1977. 

According to a comparative 
report released by First Sav-
ings and Loan on June 30, 
the total assets as of June 30 
yast year were $33,944,167.18 
as compared with an increase 
to 640,604,609.48. 

On June 30, • 1976 deposits 
and certificates amounted to 
$30,533,639.52 while First Sav-
ings and Loan had $31,717,-
452.91 outstanding in mor-
tgages and other loan. As of 
June 30 of this year, 636,792,-
904.06 in savings and certifi-
cates were on deposit with 
First Savings whereas at this 
time the institution has $35,-
7007,238.28 invested in mor-
tgages and other loans. 

.1701 - 11 before 1900 thru the 
early 1930'sl that they wished 
for the good "ole" days or 
that "things" just aren't like 
they were in the good "ole 
days". None of us really want 
to return to coal oil lamps, 
wood, cook stoves, a wash tub 
and rub boards, nor would we 
want to give up our TV's or 
any of other mordern day 
conveniences either. What we 
are really talking about is the 
fellowship of those days and 
the love, interest, concern 
and the truly caring for our 
fellowman a n d neighbors. 
People then had time for 
each other — or took time. 
Somewhere thru the past 
years this all got lost in the 
shuffle and it will never re-
turn again and it leaves our 
age group with the knowledge 
we have let something very 
precious get away from us, our 
children and grandchildren, 

Mr. and Mrs. T. W. Smith 
attended the Denver Com-
munity reunion activities in 
Bowie Sunday, July 3. They 
report that next year the 
reunion is to be held in the 
Denver Community. 

Fess Reynolds, son of Oscar 
Reynolds, and Fess' grandson 
stopped by to visit with Mr. 
and Mrs. Jimmy Jo Reynolds 
Sunday July 3. Fesh and his 
grandson reside in California 
— he is an animal trainer there 
and trained all the animals 
used in the movie "Swiss 
Family Robinson". Fess has 
been in several movies him-
self. 

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Carter 
and family of Bowie and Mr. 
and Mrs. Gary Carter of San 
Antonio were visitors in the 
Howard Sledge home Sat. 
July 2. Larry and Gary are 
sons of Mrs. Howard Sledge. 

Mr. and 'Mrs. Kenneth Rich 
and family of San Antonio 

todama.—_— 
"An accident! 

Where?" 
The FMW Agency is af-

filiated with 100,000 insur-
ance agents and admsters 
across the country, avail-
able to assist our insureds 
on any auto accident or 
claims settlement. Insure 
with FMW Agency and 
travel with peace of mind. 

It takes hundreds of nuts 
to hold an automobile to-
gether, but only one to jolt 
it apart, 

were visitors in the Willie 
Kirkenaall home the weekend 
of July 3. Kenneth is their 
grandson and the son o f 
Lois Kuykendall Rick. 

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Magee 
of Anniston, Alabama, visited 
the V. G. and Buford Green-
wood families Wed. p.m.,'July 
6. Donald is the son of Mrs. 
Wanda Greenwood Magee of 
Lawton, Okla. 

Mrs. Millie Moler — who 
resides in Arkansas visited 
with her father Jim Landers 
the week of July 4. 

Mr. and Mrs. David Brewer 
and girls of Sanger visited 
with his mother Frances 

renVer, Thurs., July 7: 

Mr. and Mrs. Gene Lanier 
nd family spent the week 
f July 4 vacationing at their 

place in Colorado. Janice 
didn't go — said she doesn't 
like Colorado and all its 
mountains. 

Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Meyer 
have really been busy thus 
t ar this spring and summer 
with ail their rabbit raising 
and berry picking. They must 
have had an abundant supply 
for all the folks they seemed 
to have kept happy with both. 

There sure is alot of free 
fish bait available all over 
the Forestburg area if you 
are agile and fast enough to 
catch it. Grasshoppers have 
invaded us in swarms. I hear 
they are eating the bark from 
the trees. Gladys Barclay re-
ports they ate nil their 
peaches — just left the naked 
seed hanging on the trees. 
She says it is a funny sight 
to behold. 

On Fri. July 	Perryman 
and I visited with Mr. and 
Mrs. ,Roy Goodman of Bowie. 
She is the former Mabel 
Slpde Sills. Mabel says that 
son Don lives and works in 
Dumos, Texas and is still sin-
gle. Daughter Janet is mar-
ried, has three children and 
lives in Irving. This will in-
terest many of you folks in 
the burg. 

ti 
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A Wedding 
Anniversary 

when all the family is together is an 

ideal time for a family portrait 

As time passes it becomes more and 

more precious. 

Aiesthetui Photograohy 
625 N. Grand, Gainesville, 665-2431 

We've Moved 
to 

605 Summit Ave. 
from 212 East California 



Galnoavillo 

Savings Galore 

await you at our 

SIDEWALK 

SALE 

Farmers and Ranchers 
use our free 

Readi-Check Service 
to earn interest 

on their checking accounts. 
They take excess checking account funds that don't earn 
interest and put them in a Readi-Check account where 
it's compounded every day. When they need it, we 
transfer it. Try Readi-Check, it's free. 

Wewantto help. 

HESPERIAN SAVINGS 

MAIN OFFICE,101 East Broadway Street • Gainesville, Texas 76240 • (817) 665 -3485 

MUENSTER OFFICE.510 East Division Street • Muenster. Texas 76252 • (817) 759-2283 

This is the entire stock 

remaining from our 

Chapman's Shoes 

Save Saturday 

at Our 

SIDEWALK SALE 

Good Selection of 

Ladies & Children's Shoes, 

Hose, Panty Hose, Bags 

rek T & L Shoes 
2.02 N. Dixon, Gainesville 

Saturday Is The Final Day 

of our 

Home Decorator Sale 

All Remaining Sale Items 

Now 1/2 price 

Comforts .... 1/2 price 
and a few 

Sidewalk Sale Items 

Less than 1/2 price 

Uhe 3ina1 Z5ouch 
111 E. Calif., 665-1165, Gainesville 

Fantastic Savings at 

	

Our 	. 2 ; 

	

First 
	I 

/r• "rriancie 
Ends Sat., July 30 

10% Storewide Discount 

25% Discount on 
Specially Marked Items 

Thanks for your business our that 

year. and Please keep coming. 

Stop ol liir Mu.11,1tio :11,14, 101 tolronlimnuin 

as you nl,), Ito Stdowolk 11,11on In Gainesville 

The hMusique Shoppe 

	

N Ti"i 	12 he...seine Ittt't titttl I 

fl 
fl 

&so 
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Choking on Food Is Fatal to 
39,000 Americans Yearly 
Choking on food caw., 

more accidental deaths In the 
United States each year than 
are caused by airplane crashes 
or firearms. In fact, according 
to the Texas Department of 
Health Resources, choking is 
the sixth most common cause 
of accidental death. 

Health officials lay that nt 
least 3,900 Americans die each 
year because food gets stuck 
in their throats. The actual 
number may be considerably 
higher, however, since the 
cause of death may be Incor-
rectly Identified. It was just 
been in recent years that 
health authorities discovered 
that many so-called heart 
attack victimd actually were 
victims of choking. Incorrect 
identification of choking vic-
tims Is especially tragic since 
the proper treatment must be 
given trnimediately. 

There are three things you 
need to know about choking: 
what causes it, how to recog-
nize it, and what to do about 
it. In spite of the high death 
toll in the past, choking can 
h e easily prevented, and 
treatme not for choking 
victims can re administered 
by almost anyone — Includ-
ing the victim If he just 
knows what to do. 

Choking occurs when a 
piece of food lodges in the 
windpipe, blocking off a small 
valve at the base of the 
throat. The valve controls the 
flow of air to and from the 
lungs; ordinarily, the valve 
opens only when a person 
inhales or exhales, and It 
closes when food Is being 
swallowed, If a piece of food 
lodges against the valve, the 
victim can't breathe. 

Obviously, the best way to 
prevent choking is to chew 
all food so thoroughly that no 
large pieces of solid matter 
are swallowed. As might be 
expected, th e  most frequent 
victims of choking arc chil-
dren; elderly people, espec-
ially those with poor-fitting 
dentures; and people who are 
drinking, laughing, or talk-
ing while they are eating. 

It is particularly important 
not to confuse a choking vic-
tim. In both cases, the victim 
may gasp with apparent pain 
end double over; also, many 
heart attnck victims do exper-
ience difficulty in breathing. 
The most Important difference 
is that the choking victim 
can't breathe at all, and 
therefore cannot speak. Heart 
attack victims ordinarily re-
main conscious and can speak, 
although with some difficul-
ty. Choking victims can't 
speak and often lose consci-
ousness In as little as two or 
three minutes. Death is al-
most certain to follow in as 
little as four minutes unless 
prompt, appropriate treatment 
is given. 

There is one technique for 
treatlitg victims of choking 
that has been shown to be 
rilmost fool-proof. It's celled 
the "Helmlich.Maneuver," at- 
ter Its Inventor, Dr. Henry J. 
ileimillch of Cincinnati. Dr. 
I feimlich found that there is 
ordinarily n reserve of sir In 
rho lungs that can be used to 
expel the dislodged food par-
ticle from the throat. 

Using the Heimlich Man-
rover Is relatively simple. If 
thin vietlinii is Standlog or 
silting. stand behind the vie- 

t.un and 	your ,1171:1 around 
his or her waist, a couple of 
inches above the belt line. 
Grasp your hands, just below 
the victim's rib cage. Squeeze 
sharply with an upward mo-
tion. This compresses the 
victim's diaphragm, forcing 
air out of the lungs. The 
maneuver can be repeated, 
if necessary, until the piece 
of food pops out of the vic-
tim's mouth. Recovery is al-
most immediately, although 
medical attention is recom-
mended In case there are 
complications. 

If the victim has fallen to 
the floor, or if for some other 
reason the standard maneuver 
can't he performed, anything 
that provides a sharp blow 
just below the diaphragm, will 
force residual air from the 
lungs. It's important to un-
derstand that a great deal 
of force is not necessary, 
and could result in unneces-
sary internal damage, 

Does this technique work? 
According to health author- 
ities .  the . Heimlich Maneuv- 
er has saved hundreds of 
choking victims from almost 
certain death, and has never 
resulted in serious injury. 
The technique has been en-
dorsed by the American 
Medical Association and is be-
`Mg taught to emergency med-
ical personnel, and in first 
aid courses, all over the coun-
try. 

The Texas DepartrnIent of 
Health Resources also en-
dorses the Ilelmlich Maneuv-
er as a life-saving technique, 
and encourages you to learn 
and to practice this technique. 
You never know when it 
could mean the difference be-
tween Life and death for 
someone in your family. 

Surprise Observes 
Leonard Yostens' 
35th Anniversary 

A surprise party hosted by 
their children honored Mr. 
and Mrs. Leonard Yosten 
Saturday evening In observ-
ance of their 35th wedding 
anniversary. 

The Yostens were married 
on July 25, 1942. She is the 
f cOrni er Frances Wiesman, 
daughter of Henry Wlesman 
and the late 'Mrs. Wiesman. 
Hlis parents are Mm. Aggie 
Yosten and the late Bob Yos-
ten. 

Their children are David 
Yosten of Photo, John K. 
Yosten of Muenster, Mrs. 
Susie Bullion of Austirk Di-
ane Yosten of Dallas and 
nobble Yosten of Austin. 

The anniversary party was 
held in the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. Tony Koester on Satur-
day, the 23rd to enable most 
of the family to attend. In-
cluded were Mri and /Mrs. 
David Yosten and family, 
Mrs. Susie Bullion, Diane Yos-
ten and Mr. and Mrs. John 
Yosten, Debbie Yosten was 
unable to attend but visited 
her parents a week earlier. 

Other guebts were Henry 
Wiesmark Mrs. Aggie Yosten, 
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Yosten, 
Mr. and Mrs. Ruddy Yosten, 
and Mr. and Mrs. Rick Stew-
wart. 

The party included dinner, 
gifts and an anniversary cake 
specially decorated to Include 
miniatures of children and 
grandchildren. 

Vaceilon in Arkansas 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Bedolla 

of McKinney, accompanied by 
her mother and sister Mrs. 
George Gehrig and Monica 
Gehrig, spent a six day vaca-
tion in Arkansas recently. 
They went sightseeing in the 
Ozarks for several days, spent 
three days at Bella Vista, a 
beautiful tourist area, took 
scenic drives, went canoeing. 
hiking and swimming, and 
one evening joined a big cook-
out at the mountain base at 
Bella Vista. In 'Rogers, Ark-
ansas they toured the Daisy 
Manufacturing Co, in its only 
location In the U. S. During 
the guided tour they were 
told that the company em-
ployed 600 people and that 
the plant is in operation 
around the clock. The guide 
said that ten thousand air-
rifles and 55 million BBs are 
constructed each day. Also of 
interest in the area was the 
large crop of ripening apples. 
The group returned to Texas 
on July 20. 

Frank Kathman of Gaines-
ville accompanied Mr. and 
Mrs. Paul Fisher Tuesday to 
attend the funeral of their 
cousin, Pat Ellis in Nocona. 
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HAMRIC'S 
Men's & Boys' Wear 

Th. Place le qo jea 

84..4 y..5 knits 

Curled. Jarman, Levi, 

Van Hansen, Wlmbley, 

Melrose, Jockey, Campus 

Donmoor. Tom Sawyer 

Dial 

759-2833 

STORE HOURS 

Mon.-Fri., 820-5 

Saturday, 8:30-5 

Closed Sunday 

Muenster Pharmacy 
Bob Pels, Registered Pharmacist 

Medical Center Bldg. 

Bargains 
Outside and Inside 

Come & See Them 

Saturday at Our 

Sidewalk Sale 

Wie qatatiom 
113 E. California, Gainesville 

Back to school 

SEWING 
100% Polyester Knits 

and 

100% Cotton Denims 

97c per yd. 
Plus notions and patterns and 

a full stock of other 
back to school materials 

ESEN+

FRAN KU N' 
Anthony and Leona Luke 



The engagement and wedding plans of Miss Kenya 
Hale and Bobby Endres have been announced by her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Hale of Muenster. Par-
ents of the prospective groom are Mr. and Mrs. Donald 
Endres, also of Muenster. 

The couple will be married in Sacred Heart Church 
on Saturday, August 27 at 5 p.m. 

Both are graduates of Muenster High School. The 
bride-elect is a dental assistant in Dr. Gerald Graham's 
office and the future groom is employed by Felderhoff 
Brothers. 

The couple will reside in Muenster. 

— Photo by Mathews Photography 

s■Metemae■ 

Pittsburgh Paints 

WALLHIDE 
LATEX FLAT 

WALL 
PAINT 

with the exclusive 
patented Microflo 

Process 
Excellent washability 
Over 700 "now" colors 
Thick, rich 
consistency 
Glides on smoothly 
and easily 

.. Soap & water 
cleanup 

Reg. $9.95 gal. 

Special 
$7.95 gal. 

White & standard colors 
Custom - mixed colors 

slightly higher 

S & S Hardware 
Skip Southworth. owner 
214 N. Dixon, 665-4261 

Gainesville 

Forestburg 
News 

By 

Myrt 

Denham 

These extremely hot dry 
days we- have been having 
might sorts put alot of us to 
thinking about our future 
days. They could just be a 
taste of what is in store for 
the majority of us when we 
pass "over the river" into 
eternity. 

Mr. and Mrs. Tony Vann 
and Toby have moved to the 
Dewey community from Mon-
tague. They are living in the 
Buddy Boyd house on the 
&inset Highway. Mrs. Vann 
is t  the former Dawna Boyd - 
daughter of Mrs. Eula Belle 
Boyd. Might add that Lisa 
Boyd and her mother Marge 
have moved to Bowie. 

Repeat 
after me, 

"Oniy you... 

Pu& Sereke 
6 Advear.Casual 

CLOSEOUT SALE 
of 

Boats, Motors, Accessories 

North Texas Marine 
East Highway 82, 665 9331 Gainesville 

natmeaeMratatime===trmita 

The 
Best Shoes 
for School 

are at 

FARRAR'S 
in Gainesville 

ANY SIZE OF 
STORM 

WINDOWS 
AND DOORS 

We measure 
and install 

Community 
Lumber Co. 

Muenster 

Inlook Outlet of Gainesville 
Where you always get more for your money. 

JULY CLEARANCE 
Summer Separates 	1/2 off 

(Pants Blouses, Vests, Skirts) 

All Summer Ready to Wear 
Jumpsuits, Dresses (long & street length) 

Juniors 3-13, Misses 6-16, Half sizzes 141/2-241/2 

for ihe' 
price of 

See Our 
New Fall Ready to Wear 

THE IN,LOOK OUTLET 
114 N. Commerce, Pn. 668-8351, Gainesville 

New Store Hours. Beginning Aug. 1 
9:30 to 6:00 Mon. thru Sat. 

Real Good, Late Model 

USED CARS 
1975 Dodge Royal Monaco   $3195 

4 door hardtop, 1 owner, many extras 

1976 Olds Royal 4 door 	 $4295 
Blue with white vinyl top, 19000 actual miles 

1975 Dodge Duster Sunroof 	  $3195 
AM & FM, bucket seats, 1 owner, 17000 actual miles 

1972 Cadillac DeVille Sedan 	 52195 
Green with matching top 

1974 Olds 98 Regency 	 $3495 
Brown with black vinyl top 

Johnson Motor Co. 
Interstate 35, Gainesville 
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birthdays this month. Marion 
on the 13th and Vera Mae on 
the 14th Think that Marion 
is beginning to want to for-
get these birthdays — especi-
ally the years they are adding 
Up too. Seeins her birthday 
cakes are getting so they can't 
hold the candles anymore. 
Perhaps the cakes are just 
getting smaller every year. 

Mr. and Mrs. A. F. Dodson 
of Fort Worth spent the day 
of Wednesday July 13th with 
us Denhams. The Dodsons 
are friends of ours from our 
Air Force Days. We first met 
them in Biloxi, Miss.. in 1930 

Arthur G. Barclay — or 
Charlie as we all know him 
— will celebrate his three-
score birthday Sat. July 30. 
Last Sunday July 24 Charlie 
and wife Gladys along with 
granddaughter Jennifer Bar-
clay of Saint Jo attended the 
Kuykendall family reunion at 
Meyers Park in Bowie. 

On Friday, July 22, Perry-
man and I visited our friends 
Mabel and Ray Goodman of 
Bowie and we accompanied 
them to Wichita Falls for the 
evening. 

We have your best 
interest at heart. 

Give Heart Fund 
American Heart Association 

_........., 

a,.,, I 	,a- 0 	The Most Complete ,,,, 	 7 TA 	 •AlliAt 	Automotive 
ale 	.--r—.4. 

-■-r-'-`' 
"111111011■ .- 	Machine Shop 

- 	' 	 Texas 

Such 

tractors 

in North 

We do complete automotive machine shop work. 
as grinding crankshafts, reconditioning valves 

and heads, 	or rebuilding motors for cars, 	trucks. 

and industrial equipment. 

Schmidlkofer Automotive, Inc. 
and Machine Shop 

835 N. Grand, 668-7241, Gainesville 
302 W. California, 665-1766, Gainesville 
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The Dutchman 
Restaurant & Club 

Lindsay, 	Tex.. 	665-6161 

1 
1 

I 

I 

1. 

1 
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Friday Night Special 
FRIED CATFISH 

All you can eat 	$2.95 
Salad Bar Extra 

Lounge Open Every Night 
Friday 8-12. Corky & The Del Rays 

Saturday 9-1, Corky & the Del Rays 
featuring Faye Black 

Saturday July 23 Vera Mae 
McGee's family reset at Huds-
peth Beach in Bowie for a 
family outing — pihnicing, 
swimming, boating, riding and 
visiting was enjoyed by all 
there. Chris McGee's children 
of Midway are spending the 
week of July 25 with their 
grandmother Vera Mae. 

WIMMER 
DIESEL 

SERVICE 
Truck and 

Tractor Repairs 

East Hwy. 82 
759-2560 

The Forestburg community 
center was the scene of the 
late Columbus and Janie Per- 

i ryman family re -union on 
Sunday, July 10th. Six out of 
the seven surviving children 
were present. Four genera-
tions were represented a-
mongst the '71 folks present. 
All of Grant Perryman's chil-
dren were there — Conner, 
Dolly and Fred. Others pres-
ent were Ola Faye Thurman, 
Valley Buck and  Bailey and 
Edna Orrell. These four folks 
are cousins to some of the 
Perryman. Many came from 
various points in Texas to 
enjoy the day with their re-
latives and a wonderful day 
was enjoyed by all. 

Mr. and Mrs. Tolbert Fann-
ing of Abilene spent some 
time recently at their place 
out at Stoney Point, 

Marion Sockwell and Vera 
Mae McGee celebrated their 

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Porny-
kali and sons and Mrs. Kay 
Schitoskey of Lewisville spent 
the weekend of July 8-10 vis-
iting the . Howard Socksvells. 

Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Huds-
peth honored their daughter-
in-law Linda with a 'birthday 
dinner in their home on Sun-
day, July 17. Other guests 
were Linda's husband Dale 
and her parents Mr. and Mrs. 
"Cotton" White of Bowie. 

Vatoni Dill returned recent-
ly from a 18 day vacation in 
Las Angeles, Calif. She was 
the guest of her aunt Mrs. 
Guy Gates. We asked Vatoni 
if she would like to live out 
there — her reply was NO 
too many people and too 
many cars. 

Mr. and Mrs. Tipton Reyn-
olds of Arlington have been 
spending alot of time recently 
on their "spread" over in 
Dewey and Jones Valley. 
They would like to move up 
here — if they can locate a 
house to move into, 

Rex Anderson's mother Ad-
die of Burkburnett and his 
sister from Loving, New Mex-
ico, spent several days visit-
ing him last week 

Mrs. Margaret O'Brien and 
sons of Wichita Falls and Kip 
Woods visited in the Clifford 
Hudspeth home from July 17 
to the 21st. 

Mrs. Betty Reynolds and 
yours truly spent Thursday, 
July 21 in Gainesville. When 
we returned home that p.m. 
Perryman's and Bennetts mo-
netary value was considerably 
less to say the least. How-
ever,. Betty and I are cer-
tainly better "shod" also. 

Mrs. Dama Crump of Ponce 
City, Okla., visited with her 
grandparent6 Mr. and Mrs. 
Odus Cook Fri., July 22. We 
assume she also visited her 
father Casey Jones. Speaking 
of Casey — he and brother 
Ben had themselves a nice 
vacation up around Pagosa 
Springs, Colorado, recently, 

Matt Hill of Bowie and 
Darryn McGee of Midway 
spent the week of July 18 vis-
iting their grandmother Vera 
Mae McGee. 

Oscar Reynolds of Crain, 
TexaS, visited with his bro-
thers J. J. Reynolds and Ben-
nett Sat., July 23. Oscar was 
accompanied to Forestburg by 
his niece and family — Mr. 
and Mrs. Jerry Roberts and 
girls of Fort Worth. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ted Jackson 
had themselves a nice vaca-
tion the first part of July. 
They visited Mr. and Mrs. 0. 
E. Ryan of Higdon, Arkansas 
from July 5 to July 8. While 
there they took in the Bran-
card Caverns in the Ozarks. 
On Sat., July 9, they headed 
for Lake Bridgeport where 
they were met by Mr. and 
Mrs. J. T. McCandless and 
Todd' of Matador. Also join-
ing in on the weekend were 
Mr. and Mrs. S.C. Dill and 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Dill and 
son of Forestburg. Ted and 
Laura Belle made it home 
Monday, July 11. 

Mrs. Raymold Volk:man of 
Fort Worth visited Mrs. May 
DeGraffenreid Sunday, July 24. 
On Moilday the 25th, Wynona 
Montgomery o f Greenwood 
was May's visitor and the two 
spent part of the day in 
Gainesville. 

In some arid regions of the 
west, the chipmunk has learn-
ed to do without water for 
months at a time. It extracts 
moisture from succulent green 
plants and from the starch of 
seeds. 

COMPLETE 

FUNERAL 

SERVICE 

Nick Miller 
Funeral Home 



Sears 

$80 off 
Our lowest price 

ever for this 
refrigerator 

Wa s $509.95 

Now 
$429.95 
17 cu. ft. frosiless 

unit icemaker. 
edristsb1e cold control. 

Spacernaker shelves 
colors III extra 

Sale Ends 
August 23 

• Shipping extra 

• Sears has a credit plan 
to suit most every need 

• Prices are catalog 
prices 

PHONE 
759-2550 

estialoetion Georw•Med 
w Year Money Bock 

I Sears  
MAIL 006•11Ca /AO al■ 

315 E. California 
Gainesville 

Plumbing 

Electrical - Paneling 

Roofing - Hardware 

Water Pumps - Heating 

Air-conditioning 

We can recommend an installer 

ATTENTION, HOUSEWIVES 
Cake Decorating Classes for Beginners 

Starts Tuesday. August 2 

Gum paste available on request only 

For information Call 

Hellinger's Cake Decorator Supply 
313  N. Commerce St., Gainesville. 665-0300 

• re-  //' 

HELP WANTED 
We need experienced help for immedlcrte employ. 
ment in the best equipped factory In the North Texas 
area 

Paid Holidays, Paid Vacations 
Hospitalization, Profit Sharing 

Will hire some trainees 

JR. ELITE 
Dress Manufacturing Co. 

120 N. Sycamore, Muenster 

Be a Part of 
a Growing Company 

Lab Technicians 
Maintenance Mechanics' 

Janitors 
Production Operators 

Starting wage for production operator includ -
ing shift bonus: Day shift. $3.45 pet hr.: 3rd shill 
$3.60 per hr.: 1st shift. 53.75 per hr. 

Ten days paid vacaticn after 1 year of servic , 
 and other fringe benefits. Come, check out your or 

portunity with a fast growing company. 

Contact Personnel Dept. 

Poco Graphite Inc. 
Subsidiary of Union Oil Co. of Calit_,r -

1601 S. State St., Decatur. Tx. 76234 

An Equal Opportunity Employer 
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PEACHES 
& APPLES 

DANIEL FRUIT FARM 
BOWIE. TEXAS 

872-1569 

Proffer- 
Wilson 

Tractor Co., Inc. 

rN 

STEVENS' 
FLOOR COVERING 

Gainesville's Voltam Dealer 

THANKS 
To Whom It NI., . 

I am no 
with Hillcrest 
Home in MUCT,I ,  • 
teen beautiful  
I bring to a close rano:: 
chapter of my life. Howet:: 
when God closes one door He 
opens another. The association 
with our senior citizens has 
enriched my life and brought 
many, many blessings. Thank 
you. one and all for your 
courteous help and coopera-
tion during the years. 

. 	Sincerely, 
Eula Cain 
Adrnimstratrix No. 424 

I would like to thank every-
one for flowers, gifts, cards 
and visits while I was in the 
hossital. A special "thank 
you to the nurses, Dr. Kra-
lieke, Father Placidus and 
Father Stephen for their care 
and attention. 

Charlotte Fleitman 

Miscellcmeoya 
Comforts tacked. You fur-

nish materials. 56.00 each. 
Phone 736-2371 after 5 p.m. 

36-tf 

Firs Extinguishers 
For sale every day 
Serviced Thursdays 

Knabe The & Radiator 
33-tf 

FREE ESTIMATES  on 
porch railing, burglar guards, 
spiral stairs, mailbox stands, 
etc. Dale Lloyd's Welding 
Service. East Highway 81, 
Gainesville. 665-0786. 5141 

Talk to us about a new 
home construction loan 

MUENSTER STATE BANK 
]limber FDIC 20-tf 

FOR SALE 
USED FURNITURE 

For bedroom, dining room or 
living room. Hess Furniture 

FOR SALE: Local, one 
owner, '72 Ford Gran Torino. 
4 door Pillared Hard Top. 
Power, Air, Auto. Transmis-
sion, 351 Cleveland engine, 2 
brl carte. 53.000 actual miles. 
Gold lustre paint with brown 
vinyl top and interior. Very 
fine car at an excellent price 
and M.P.G. Phone 738-2267. 

36-2p 

FOR SALE. Infant car seat. 
used very little. Phone 736-
2371 after 5 p.m. 36-3 

FOR SALE: Living room 
suite. recliner and a gas range . 
Phone 759-2757. 36-2p 

FOR SALE -  J. C. Higgins 30-
30 rifle. Model 46 caliber . 

Like new. Phone 759-4556. 
34-U 

FOR SALE: Alfalfa hay in 
barn. Phone 405-2763445 34-4p 

FOR SALE: Mobil Home. 
1973 Cherokee Castle, good 
condition. 14x68. Reasonable . 

Thackermlle. Okla. 405-276-
5987 34-2p 

USED FURNITURE 
Large selection 

Newland Furniture 
a)05 E. Hwy. 82 

665-2461. Gainesville 

Landing Mat Fence 
For Sala at Public School 
4 ft. 6 in. high in three 

sections as follows. North 
section 790 ft. length: south 
fence, I section 538 ft. long 
(visitor gate to east property 
line); and 1 section 318 ft. 
(visitor gate to school build- 
ing). Bids will be open Aug. 
11, 1977. 8 p.m. Right re- 
served to reject any bid. 

Muenster School Board 
36-2 

One of A Kind: Our 13 
year history has proven a 
Kwik Kar Wash to be one of 
the highest investment re- 
turn businesses known. We 
provide financing, site analy- 
sis, construction, and service. 
Call Mike Slevin collect. (214) 
243-3321. 34-2p 

BOHLS Main Street Ware- 
house. New, previously owned, 
dented, scratched, damaged 
home furnishings. 840 E. 
Main, Gainesville. Mon.-Sat. 
9-12. 32-5 

See us for a low cost 
home improvement loan. 

MUENSTER STATE BANK 
Member FDIC 20-tf 

SAVE 
On utility bills by adding 

blown in INSULATION. 
See or call Tony Klement 

or National Building Centers 
759-2232 	27-tt 

Mobile Homes 
Compare our prices on 

double and single wide model 
homes, new and used. A large 
selection of models, floor 
plans and decors, one to five 
bedrooms, wide range o 1 
prices. Financing assistance 
available  - FHA, VA, Conven- 
tional. Nothing down for vet- 
erans. INSTANT CASH for 
used mobile homes. 
INSTANT HOMES OF BOWIE 
Next to Gibson 's on US 287 

Bowie, Tex., 817.872.4252 
A Licensed and Bonded 
mobile home dealer 32-tf 

GLASS: Plate, window, auto- 
mobile, furniture tope, mirrors 
Complete glass service. We 
hand 1 e insurance claims. 
Gainesville Glass Shop. eas- 
3321. 311 N Ch•mtnut 371d 

INSULATE for comfort and 
economy. Community Lum- 
ber Co. 1.7oenster. 52-tf 

APPLIANCES 

Zenith TVs. Maytag 
Washers and Dryers 

and other top bran ds 

We service all brands 

MUENSTER BUTANE 
759-4411 

FINE DIAMONDS 

WATCHES, JEWELRY 

WATCH REPAIR 

SOESLER JEWELRY 
Muenster 

PRE FINISHED 
PANELING 

10 stock at 
Community Lumber Co. 

Water Pumps 
Submersible 

54 H.P. to 40 H.P. 

 Pipe 
A very inexpensive 
way to get water 

where you need it. 

NATIONAL BUILDING 
CENTERS 
Muenster 

FOR YOUR HOME: steel, 
vinyl and aluminum siding. 
National Building Center, 
Muenster. 22-ti 

PROTECT YOU and your 
house while you sleep. Smoke 
alarms available at Commun- 
ity Lumber Company. 37-0 

MOTORS, a 1 I saes, for 
milking machines, water 
pumps, Aermotor equipment, 
etc. 

NATIONAL BUILDING 
CENTERS 	4941 

SAIL BOATS 12 to 18 ft 
New and used trailers. Bohls 
Furniture, 1000 E. Calif 

32-5 

Red Ripper Cowpeas 
For Sale 

Good soil builder 
Tony's Seed & Feed 

TANKS. Sep•Ic tanks, etock 
tanks, grain tanks, water tanks. 
Will install. Bayer concrete. 
Phone 759-4244. Muenster. 

NEED FLOOR 
COVERING? 

Carpet 

Linoleum 

Tile 

Drapes 

GAINESVILLE 
CARPETS 

605 Summit Ave. 
Richard Neu 

Dorothy Barn. 

Reduce safe and fast with 
Go Bese Tablets and E-Vap 
"water pills." Muenster Phar- 
macy. 32-8p 

FOR SALE: Large refriger- 
ated air conditioner window 
unit. Phone Don Hess, 759- 
2744. 314 f 

SEWING MACHINES 
VACUUM CLEANERS 

STEREOS, TAPES 
Records & Accessorise 

SALES & SERVICE 
ALL MAKES 

Hudgins 
203 E Calif Gainesville 

MS-1642. 083-5974 

Columbia 

Grain Bins 

1000, 1350, 2200. 

2,750 and 3.300 bu. 

Wi!-O-Mac 
Gainesville 

Call 
Dan Luke 

759-2522 
FOR 

BUTANE 
PROPANE 
FINA GAS 
FINA OIL 

LET US ADD Central Heat 
and Air Conditioning to your 
home. National Building Cen- 
ters. 759-2232, Muenster. 4941 

Trailer Potts 
and Supplies 

Structural Steel 
and Pipe 

Metal Sales, Inc. 
On Highway

west of GalneevUle 

WRANGLERS 

Shoes - Boots 
Work • Dress • Western 

Nocona Boots 

J. R. Rocker 
Men'■ & Boys' Store 

207 N. Commerce. Gaineovtlie 

SAVE up to $100 on Bemco 
Mattress Sale at Hess Funu-
tore. 33-3 

REAL ESTATE 
Two bedroom brick house. 

central heat and air, beauti-
fully decorated, reasonably 
priced. Immediate occupancy. 
Henry Weinzapfel Real Estate 
Phone: 739-2257 or 759-4161 in 
the evening. 36-tf 

FOR SALE: Three bedroom 
brick home, bath and a half, 
carpeted, central heat and air, 
like new. Financing can be 
arranged. Call or see Henry 
Weinzapfel, Muenster State 
Bank Building, phone 759-
2257; evenings 759-4161. 33-tf 

FOR SALE BY OWNER 
Three bedroom brick house. 

storm windows, central heat 
and air, double carport. Fruit 
trees two water wells. Large 
workshop, 1800 sq. ft. on con-
crete floor. Two acres. Call 
for appointment 495-2646. Vic-
tor Koelzer, Electra, Texas. 

94-4 

370 ACRE FARM, improved, 
owner financing, north of 
Saint Jo. $325 per acre. 

4844 ACRE TRACT, NW of 
Saint Jo, owner financing, $395 
per acre. 

Ngw HOMES: 2, 3 and 4 
bedrooms. Priced $22,500 to 
$44,900. 95 financing avail-
able. Shag carpet, fireplace, 
ash cabinets. Frazier & Rod-
gers Construction Co., 665-
5343, Gainesville Shopping 
Center. 15-tf 

Land for Sale 

or 
We'll Sell Yours 

Don Flusche 
Real Estate Broker 

& Auctioneer 

Ph. 759 2832 
36-tf 

This would make  you 

a fine home and it is 

Priced for 
Quick Sale 

3 bedrooms, Its baths, brick, 
1600 sq ft. central heat & air 
conditioning, (Lone Star Gas 
& TP&L) storm windows, lots 
of insulation, utility room, 
den .  living room, kitchen with 
lots of cabinets, pier and 
beam construction, carport for 
2 cars, yard fence, fruit trees, 
garden area, 2 water wells, 
TV antenna, shop building, 
good location .  private, 2 acres 
of land. Loan available. 

Call for appointment 
to see it now 

Don Flucshe 
Real Estate Broker 

758.2832 
36-tf 

Acreage 
33.25 Acres near Val-

dy View, beautiful old 
2 story frame home, 4 
dr., 2 bath. barns. 

■ •I'Vants quarters. smoke 
.tose, ice house, play 
o us e, well pond. 

fenced. $55,000.00 

19.25 Acres near Val-
ley View, 3 bdr., 1 bath , 

frame home, sheds, well, 
fenced, site for lake 
527.300.00. 

40 Acres near Valley 
View, fenced, every inch 
in cultivation. $24,000.00. 

RESTORED PERIOD 
HOME on 1/4 block in 
Sanger, 3 bdrs., 1 bath, 
fully insulated, beauti-
ful. $27,500.00 

4 Acres Northwest of 
Sanger. 3 bdr.. 2 bath 
bnck home, 3 car gar-
age, storage bids, well, 
orchard. $75,000.00. 

96 Acres Northwest of 
Sanger, 3 bar.. 2 bath. 
brick home, pool, green-
house, hangar, landing 
stnp, ponds, fences, coas-
tal. $200,000.00. 

885 Acres near Muen-
ster. 2 houses. creek, 
barns, wells, many tanks, 
fences. 160 acres in cul-
tivation. $375.00 Acre. 

WILSON LAND CO. 
Bx 1066. 817.458-7483 

	

Sanger. To. 	35.2 

CHAIN LINK FENCE, 50 
foot roll, $19.95. Nocona Fence 
Co., Hwy 82E, 825-3831, No-
cona. 2Itf 

CUSTOM DRAPERIES 

Blinds & Woven Woods 

Professional Installation 

HESS FURNITURE CO. 
Muenster 	26tf 

FOR SALE: 1974 Yamaha 
Enduro, excellent condition, 
5,224 miles. Rick Walterscheid, 
phone 759-4452 33-3 

See Jcm Cain to: 
MARY KAY 

products 
Free Facials 

Call 7532748 

IIMM■III■11•■•■ 

NOCONA 
FENCE 

CO. 
99c a ft. buys 4 ft. wire 
line post, caps, top rail 

and wire. 

Terminal posts and 
gates extra 

Installation 15c sq. ft. 

Hwy. 82 E, Nocor. 
823-3831 

21U 

CERAMIC TILE. New and 
old installation. For estimate 
call Ted Henschel& 759-4280, 
Muenster. St/ 

New Kirby 
VACUUM 

CLEANERS 

Hudgins 
203 E. Calif., 868.2543 

Gainesville 

WANTED 
WANTED: Clean-up boy at 

Dairy Inn. Contact Tommy 
Herr or Harriet. 36- t f 

WANTED' 
Rod Machine Operator 
Must be experienced 

Also helpers 
No experience necessary 

Growing Brother. 2641 

WANTED: Roommate, $75-
mo. and bills. See Carl En-
dres or phone 759-4147 after 7 
p.m. 36-01 

BUS DRIVER WANTED 
See Charley Hellman, C. 0. 

Cash or L. B. Brims. 36-2 

WANTED: Hay  Hauling. 
See or call Darell Walter-
scheid. 759-4246, or Danny 
Walterscheid, 759-4437. 34-If 

WELDERS WANTED: Must 
be capable of laying out own 
work. Paid holidays, vacation, 
hospital benefits. Apply at 
Lloyd's Welding, East Hwy. 
82, or call 665-6662. 20-ti 

HELP WANTED: Permanent 
and Full Time. Applications 
accepted Tuesdays thru Thurs-
days. 8 am. to 2 p.m. Russell 
Newman Manufacturing Co., 
Saint Jo. 22-tf 

COOKS WANTED in the 
Public School Lunch Room. 
Applications accepted by 
Superintendent Bruns. 30-tf 

SUMMER 
CLEARANCE 

Resistol 

Western mid Drees 

Straw Hats 
and 

H-Bar C 

Short Sleeve 

SHIRTS 
1/3 off 

Special Group 
Children's & Ladies' 

Shirts & 
Blouses 

'/2 Price 

Name Belts 
Good choice of 

designs and sizes 

Jack Chesney 
We 	Wear 

SAVE FUEL COSTS 
With aluminum storm Unite and insulation. 

Inquire at 

NATIONAL BUILDING CENTERS 

Muenster, 759-2132 

National Building Centers 
Muenster, Tex. 759-2232 	

CONCRETE WORK: Any kind 
of ■ concrete jdb, or furnish 

G ready mix concrete. Bayer 
• 1 Concrete. 	 2811 

ALLIS CHALMERS 

SALES & SERVICE 

817-665-0361 
Night 665-0969 

or 665-1043 

J. D. Proffer, Bob Wilson 
W. Highway 82 

Gainesville 

WANTED 

RN, LVN and 
Nurse's Aid 
Mrs. Underwood 
Horieon Manor 

Nocona, 817.825-3258 

CL 

A 
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BEAUTY SHOP FOR RENT 
Furnished. Bills paid. 

J. C. Trachta, 759-4133 	2511 

New & Rebuilt 

Kirby 
Vac-Cleaners 

599.50 up 

KIRBY 
835 E. California 

665-9812, Gainesville 

Try 'em! You'll like 'emt 
Enterprise Classifieds 

TRAVEL 
2.■....•■•■ 

Associated 
Travel Agency 

of Gainesville, Tx. 

Free Information 
Any advertised travel 
you read or hear about 
is available through 
our authorized agency. 
The price is the same 
with or without our help. 

For reservations or infor• 
merlon on all airlines 

call 
ASSOCIATEDASSOCIATED TRAVEL 

817-665-4181 
9:30 am. to 6:30 p.m. 

SERVICE 
Will Repair 

Water Wells 
RONALD SICKING 

759-2764 
30- 

Experienced 
Body Man 

at 

Wilde Chevrolet 

ELECTRICAL 
INSTALLATIONS 

& REPAIRS 
AIR CONDITIONING 

REFRIGERATION 
HEATING 

Residential & Commercial 
GRIGGS ELECTRIC 

Mobile Phone 751-4810 
788-2759. after 3 

Dozer Service 
Cell or Bee 

Frank Hess 
750-4)18 

PLUMBING 
InatallatIon & RePoir 

Residential & Commercial 

FIXTURES, SUPPLIES, 

McDonald Water Pumps 

Robert Russell Plumbing 
759-4165 or 759-4580 

Muenster 	31-ti 

ELECTRIC MOTOR 
SALES & REPAIRS 
Oil Field Wiring 
SERVICE CALLS 
Ditch Trenching 

CB Radio Installation 

Muenster Electric 
759-2581 or 759-4831 

Automatic trans. se, 
and overhaul, spin wheel 
balance, air concL sere., 
auto-truck-tractor eery. 
and overhaul, brake and 
electric se,. 

Hob's Auto Service 
759-4474 

FOR RENT 

MOBILE HOME for rent. 2 
bedroom, fully furnished, a 
block from school on N. Wal-
nut. Ph. 759-2268, Jerome Pa-
gel. 18-ti 

Two bedroom house for 
rent. Central heat and cool-
ing. Call 759-2597. 33-tf 

"GE Best Buys" 

$379.95 
TB-145R 

More people buy GE Refrigerators 
than any other brand 

Ice Makers 1/2 price 
During July 

Cool Comfort 

. . . Efficient rotary compressor 

. . . Quiet 3-speed cooling 

. . . GE dependability 

. . . Many sizes to choose from 

Hess Furniture 
Muenster, 759-4455 

We Service What We Sell 

TEXAS FARM BUREAll 
si 

tw 

dm end betterlea Arother service-

lo-oreenber prop= offering a quality 

modest id k, coot 

POIIANSOMOMM.11111FORMAINOLC01111610es 	 eTrerreeeet %permed 

.41 

/ 	 / • / I 

/  / 

This Card 
Entitles You to 
Purchase 
SAFEMARK°  

Fuhrmann Bros. Garage 
Myra, Texas 

wee= Et3 MVP 'v telleMIONIP &MO worflq VOW 
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It Shop and Save Dollars at 	47:...-  
0 

PAGEL'S STORE 	A.  
Back In Business 

enlarged, and completely restocked with new 
since our fire of March 	13, 	and 	invite 	you 	to 

for the same friendly service, good buys and S&H 

Sorry, we've quit credit sales. 
Register for prizes at our Grand Opening 

Watch for date and list of prizes 

•  

11391 

We're 
We've rebuilt, 
merchandise 
come back 
Green Stamps. 

Prices Good through Wednesday. August 3 

Seven SeqS 

I 000 
Island 

Dressing 

Kraft 	18 oz. 

Barbecue 
Sauce 

Coca Cola 
10 an bottle 

8 - 69c 
32 oz. bottle 

Hi "a -  `1);inks 

46 oz. 49c 
•Zetez 

8 uz. 59c 
59c 

all flavors 
6 - $1.29 

plus tax & deposit 

Crackers 
lb. 49c 

Fresh 

Ground 
American Beauty 

Egg 
Renuzit 

Air 
rir -i't 

Macaroni 
Beef 

lb. 49c 
Noodles 

5 oz. 	19c 
Freshener 

7.z. 49c 
Dinner 

71/4 oz. 29c 
Realemor. 

Lemon 
Juice 

24 oz. 65c 

6 flavors 
Hawaiian 

Punch Mix 
8 qt. size $1.39 

10 oz. bottles 

Dr. Pepper 

8 - 69c 
plus Mx & deposit 

Hunt's 

Tomato 
Sauce 

8 oi. 	I 9c 
Frito Lay 

thin light corn chips 

Sun Chips 
4 1/2 oz. 39c 

King Korn 
c.5. or w.k. 

Corn 
No. 303 25c 

Cain's, 	all 	grinds 

Coffee 

lb. $3.49 

Town Talk 11/2 lb. 
Reg. or sandwich 

Bread 
3 - 89c 

Showboat 

Pork & 
Beans 

No. 300 25c 

Bush fresh 

Blackeye 
Peas 

No. 300 27c 

Aunt lernima complete 

Pancake 
Mix 

lb. 49c 

30 lb. average 

Water- 
melons 
$1.29 

Bananas 
lb. 	I7c 

Sa:.k ■ st 

Oranges 
lb. 	I 9c 

Fresh Crisp 

Lettuce 
Ild. 25c 

Delirious 

Apples 
lb. 39c 

Bar-B-Q 
Sliced 	 lb. $1.98 

Chopped 	lb. $1.79 

Sandwich 	' ea 49c 
Chicken 	 lb.$1.19 
Hot Links 	 lb. $1.19 

BEER 
Coors cans 	 c,. $5.98 
Schlitz cans 	 cs. $5.89 
Old Mil cans 	 os.$5.19 
Budweiser, cans 	 ca. $5.98 
Pearl Light cans 	 ca. $5.49 
Old Mil TA bottles 	es. $4.89 

Potato Salad .... lb. 79c 
Cole Slaw 	 lb. 79c 

RIDLEY FEEDLOT 
Round Steak .. lb. $ 1 . 1 9 
Sirloin Steak .. lb. $1.59 

T-Bone Steak .. lb. $1.89 

Club Steak 	 lb. $1.49 

Seven Steak 	 lb. 79c 

BEEF 
Chuck Roast 	 lb.. 79c 

Franks 	 12 oz. 69c 
". Rind 

l Slab Bacon 	 b. 98c 
 

Fresh Ground 

Ground Beef 	 lb. 49c 



• 	consider- 
ing mil ls la re: a new con 
sumer agency, designed to 
watchdog the watch dogs, 
and preliminary estimates are 
that it will cost $60 million 
for the first three veers. This 
idea may be one of the most 
wasteful that has been pro-
posed in years! 

Lose Weight 
Safely 

with Dix-A-Diet Tablets 

Only 98e at 
WATTS BROTHERS 

Gainesville 

Gulf 
Gasoline. 011 

Sunnite. 

For Your 

Farm Needs 

Timmy Lehnertz 
Gull Distributor 

885-4562. Galstoevtikr 

Or see local dealer 

Fowls Gulf Station 

YOU CAN 

BANK 
ON IT 

Sometimes it only takes 

a little to stir up a major 

oontroveisy. Right n o w 

ono  such controversy con-

cerns about as little as p05- 

table since the center of 

attention is worth only 

one cent. 'In fact, the cen-

ter of attention IS one cent 

. . more exactly a penny. 

Copper pennies, 

The VS Mint puts about 

10 billion new pc/runes in 

m CCU lation each year. 

Therein hes the problem. 

Primarily for two masons; 

one, they cost as much to 

make as they're worth and 

at the present rate they'll 

cost twice as much within 

15 years and two they 

stem to keep disappearing 

Fifteen i eats ago only 

atiot.t five out of every 

one al Inelred pen a 	dls 

appeared . 	no., 65 ,.i.t 

of every :00 

Researchers speculate the 

perny 	Tts,xymg 

simply try,..tse it L,  na 

longer tooth keeping up 

with. Therefore, the tope 

of dreners, bottoms of 

dr.iwers a n d children's 

piggy banks are gathering 

ertme 650-million dollars 

near .r. enpfer dust 

Muenster 
State Bank 

Friday and Saturday 

An Spring and 

Summer Merchandise 

Good selection of sizes and colors 

eitaltIn g 
Muenster, Texas 

 

MARTIN 
SENOUR 
PAINTS 

Get a Great deal on Great Life! 

Great Life 
Fla+ Latex House Paint 

Now $10.95 Save $3.00 
Excellent for exterior wood masonry and metal 

... Beautiful *flat finish in .hundreds of colors 

...Blister, peel, chalk and mildew resistant 

...One coat covers 

...Soap and water clean-up 

SAVE 

Great Life 
Satin Latex House Paint 

Now $10.95 Save $4.00 
Rich, satin gloss finish for wood trim, masonry 
and metal 
Wide range of durable colors 
Blister, peel, chalk and mildew resistant 
One coat covers 
Excellent color and gloss retention 

TODAY AT 

Community Lumber Co. 
Jerome Pagel and Rody Klement, Muenster 
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Grass Management Pays 

Dyann Vogel Is 
Birthday Honoree 

Dian, Vogel's 5th birthday 
was observed Sunday even-
ing, Jul) 24 when her parents, 
\fr. and Mrs. David Vogel en-
tertained at their home with 
i hamburger cook-out. 

Guests were her grandpar-
ents. Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence 
Vogel of Muenster and Mr. 
and Mrs Bill Lubbers of 
Southmayd. Also Mr. and 
Mrs. Marvin Tischler a nd 
Carolyn and Joyce. Larry 
Lubbers and Pat Lubbers all 
of Southmayd and Ken Card-
well of Garland. also Lu Vo-
gel. Al Vogel. Mr. and Mrs. 
Ivan Koelzer, Karla Vogel 
and Gene Vogel and the hon-
orees sister, Laura. 

There was a shower of 
gifts for Dyann. and a cake 
decorated in the clown theme 
was served with ice cream for 
dessert. 

Dynamite was invented by 
Alfred Nobel, the man who 

,I•scl the Nobel Peace 

equipment 
operators! 

Ifer ✓• • asass'• boot 
every step of the Ivey! 
Rugged, handsome. 
reedy for a rough day's 
work anytime. Easy on 
the hat too. Stop in —
try se Pee.. by Red 
Wing and be convinced! 

RED IWING er' 

LOST 
LUGGAGE 

209 N. Commerce 
Gainesville 

	 ' 1■111•11■ 

With continued increases in 
cast to the farmer and ranch-
er the proper use of our grass 
becomes increasingly neces-
sary•, says Ronnie Herring 
of the Soil Conservation Ser-
vice. 

"In defining proper use we 
say it is the grazing at such a 
rate that will maintain enough 

Bass Baptism 
Dana Marie Bass, infant 

daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Paul R. Bass of Garland was 
baptized in Sacred Heart 
Church Sunday, July 17, at 2 
p.m. Father Placidus Eckert. 
officiated. 

Her godparents were an 
aunt, Mrs. Karl Browning of 
Carrollton and Cary Weilert 
of Denver, Colorado. Joe Hoe-
nig, who was the baptismal 
sponsor of the baby's mother, 
acted as proxy. 

Dana carries the name 
Marie as do all members of 
the last three maternal gen-
erations. She wore the same 
christening gown and slip as 
her mother wore at her bap-
tism. It was handmade and 
embroidered by her maternal 
grandmother, Mrs. Theo Vo-
gel. The baby was wrapped 
in a white lace blanket used 
by her cousin Michael Adair. 

Ain afternoon christening 
party was held in the home 
of Mr. and Mrs. Theo Vogel 
and also was a belated birth-
day observance for the baby's 
father, Paul -Bass Others at-
tending were an aunt, Mrs. 
Dale Adair (Patsy) and a 
cousin Mike Adair and Karl 
Browning of Carrollton, who 
joined the family for cake 
and home made ice cream. 

Attend Birthday 
Event in Dallas 

Paul Philips, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Dan Phillips of 
Dallas and grandson of Mr. 
and Mrs. Al Yosten was hon-
ored on his 6th birthday when 
his parents entertained with 
an all day event at their home 
Sunday. 

Attending were the AI Yos-
tens of Muenster, Mr. and 
Mrs. Homer Savage of 
Garland, Mr. and Mrs. Justin 
Jezek. accompanied by Wen-
dy Huneycutt all of Celina, 
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Yosten 
and children Codi and Terri 
of Euless and Paul's brother, 
Terry. 

A noon dinner was followed 
by an afternoon birthday 
party for the children. The 
birthday ,cake was decorated 
in a baseball theme. 

Even a rich nation like the 
L'.S.A. has a Limit to the 
amount it can spend. 

Sound waves travel one 
nUle to approximately five 
seconds.  

ELECTRICAL 
CONTRACTING 

Fixtures 

Supplies 
Residential, Commermal 

and Oil Field WitIng 

Installations, Repairs. 

Appliance hepairs. 

Call 665-2721 
Nights call 

665-3263 or 665-4456 

Parker Electnc 
112 S. Rusk (;ainesville 

cover to protect the soil and 
maintain or improve the qual-
ity and quanity of desired 
plants on rangeland, graze-
able woodland and grazed 
wildlifeland", said Herring. 

"To achieve this proper 

grazing use of our land the 
number of livestock should 
be adjusted to the amount of 
grass produced. Then the 
grass should be grazed so that 
continued maximum plant 
growth is permitted. Range 
plants make creasimum growth 
only when sufficient height is 
left to maintain plant vigor, 
hold rainfall, prevent runoff 
and erosion. 

A simple guide St deter-
mine how much to graze is 
'Take Half and Leave Half." 
By this we mean take ap-
proximately one-half or less 
by weight of the annual 
growth of the most desired 
plants in the area preferred 
by livestock or wildlife that 
may become overgrazed be-
fore other areas in the pas-
ture do. This will insure con-
tinued maximum growth of  

1111 1111111;11111111111 

In All 
The World 
No one is more 

understanding or 

more Qualified 

to serve you. 

LSON 

1111 11 1 011 II I 

plants and soil Trotectkon 
from erosion, and can be ob-
tained best through pasture 
rotation and deferred grazing. 

The main thing to remem-
ber is that a plentiful amount 
of good grass means fat, pro-
ductive livestock while lesser 
amounts of grass mean poor 
livestock and Nigher feed 
bills. 

"For assistance in obtain-
ing proper grazing use on 
your farm or ranch contact 
your nearest Soil Conserva-
tion Service Office." 

Attention Farmers & Ranchers 
Free Removal of Fresh Dead 
or Disabled Horses and Cows 

Call Collect 817-665-0763 
Call as soon as possible for prompt service 

24 hour service 	 7 days a week 

Gainesville Stock Removal Co. 
2 miles east of Gainesville on Highway 82 

New modern fac-illtics ... Clean sanitary trucks 

Football 
Shoes 
Have Arrived 

Shop early while 

selection is good 

Joy K. Ware 
SPORTING GOODS 

Ill S. Commerce. Gainesville, 665-1831 
Open Mon. - Sat., 9 to 5:30 

We wont to help. 

0 

Hesperian Savings 
Makes 

HOME IMPROVEMENT 
LOANS 

Remodel, repair. build a pool, landscape—any home 
improvement you want ro make can be financed 
quickly and easily. Just give us o coll. 

t:wr 

LINDEN 

MAIN OFFICE 101 East Broadway Street Texas 76240• (817) 665-3485 

HESPERIAN SAVINGS 

MUENSTER OFFICE 510 East Division Street • Muenster. Texas 76252 • (817) 759-2283 



YOU CAN 

BANK 
ON IT! 

There are a lot of free 
services available to bank 
customers that no one ever 
realizes. One of those is 
called "float". Although 
float is hardly ever publi-
cized as a free service, that 
is exactly what it amounts 
to for the customer. 

Here's haw it works: If 
you receive a check from 
someone nut of town and 
you deposit the check —in 
your account here, float 
becomes effective. When 
you deposit the check here 
you have the "immediate" 
use of the money . .. you 
can pay the grocer, utility 
bills, rent or whatever 
without having to wait 
Meanwhile the bank is 
waiting for the money to 
he transferred from the 
other ban In (sometimes 
three days or longer). 

Proper economic defini-
tion of float is, "two credit 
balances represented by the 
same funds". That's for 
the record. For you, it's 
another service your bank 
is happy to provide. 

We keep working to 
meke our service the best 
you can find . . you can 
BANK on it! 

Muenster 
State Bank 

Robert Gremminger 
Named 2nd Year 
Who's Who Student 

Robert Gremminger a son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Ted H. Grem-
minger of Denver, and grand-
son of Mr. and Mrs. Victor 
Hartman and Ted Gremmin-
ger, Sr. of Muenster, has com-
piled an outstanding list of 
accomplishments and record 
of work during his high school 
years 

He graduated from John F. 
Kennedy High School of Den-
ver, Colorado, in June, rank-
ing 32nd in a class of 468 and 
was on the Honor Roll 
throughout four years with a 
grade paint average of 3.75. 
He has recently been noti-
fied that for the second con-
secutive year he was selected 
for the "Who's Who Among 
High School Students' award. 

Chosen by his classmates to 
be a member of the Prom 
Royalty, Robert Gremminger 
was also named as "best per-
sonality" in his class. 

In addition to maintaining 
an excellent scholastic re-
cord, he was captain of the 
John F. Kennedy baseball 
team. Among many honors he 
received for exceptional abil-
ity and performance were: 
All American selection, All 
City selection, and member-
ship on the Denver All Star 
Team which played in the 
Denver Bears Stadium. He 
received an engraved plaque 
for being leading pitcher in 
the Denver Public School 
League. 

The Denver Post printed a 
feature story on him recent-
ly and he will be featured in 
the 1977 edition of "America's 
Names and Faces", a bi-
ographical publicabon listing 
attainments o 1 outstanding 
high school and college ath-
letes of 1977, and other news-
worthy personalities. 

Robert Gremminger will at-
tend Mesa College in Grand 
Junction, Colorado this fall, 
majoring in business. 

r 
Oscar Mayer. Beef or Reg. 

Bologna .. 12 oz. 99' 

Potato Chips 
SOURFRESH 
REGULAR 

OZ. M. 59 4  OR  Olt 	 

FOX ULNAE FROZEN 

PIZZA 
59 

Limit 6 
OM 15.00 Or 11.i. Sin. Nab.. 

13.0 Cl. 
PIG. 

Mrs. Baird's Town Talk 

Large Loaf 

Bread . . . 3 41.00 

CLIANSEN 

CON Comet 	,,oz  390 
Fabric Softener 

Fluff 	gal. $1.19 

Dial, Phase III, Lux, Caress 

Soap 	3 - $1.00 

Ivory Liquid 
DETERGENT 

22 OZ. 7 90 BOTTLE 

. 	 Laundry Tide Detergent 

4168. 	$ 129 
BOX  

VALUABLE COUPON 	at  

BILGES'S ALL MUMS 

COFFEE 	44° OFF 
THE REG. PRICE WITH THIS C0111%11 

FISCHER'S MEAT MARKET 
Good now tiro July 30 	4000 

,1 

Libby 5 oz. Vienna 

Sausage 	 3 - $1.00 
Delta 32 oz. Kosher 

Dills 	  79c 
Shurfino 16 or. Sliced 

Peaches, y  c 	   37c 

SHUR FRESH 
SWEET URI OR IRTTERRILI 

41-  

1 > 	IN OUR DAIRY DEPARTMENT < 

Kraft Longhorn Cheddar 

Cheese 	
 

lb. $1.59 
Bluebonnet, quarters 

 

Margarine 	 lb. 57c 
Claussen Kosher 

	  q N1Pickles 	 qt. 99c 

HURTER FLAVORS 
UMW 

Drink 

10 
LIMIT 10 WITH 00.00 OR 
MORI GROC. Pt/RC/IASI 

l`TW 	
1\41 

Dr. Pepper, 

Coke, Pepsi 
32 oz. bottles 

6 -$1..294s 
.17  

••■:4'.— 

,eBarbecue49/ 
MT 	., — 

Sauce ( 

MIT I WM RCM RR 
IMRE 	PIRCN1SE 

`440 

39 

Biscuits 
I Oz 
10 Cl'.

8 

Prices Good 

Through Wednesday 

AFFILIATE D 

WM MOMS 

LETTUCE 
Lg. Calif. Red 

Gr'fruit _ 

Fresh Crisp 

Carrots 

GREEN 
ONIONS 
i294  Red 

Plums 
.$100 

■ ••'/I\ 

arkrt 

	..29 1  

3figrilre,s fiirat 
Butch and Johnny Fisher 

fr-  cHUeK 
ROAST 

/1. 
Grain Fed Heavy, Shoulder 

Roast 	 lb. 85c 

Calf Liver 
NOT.  

Link Sausage 
1F0111 EMI 

Franks 	 
10.31011111011 COWIN 

Game Hens 	 

Extra Lean Ground 

Chuck 	_ lb. 85c 
Fischer's Liver 

Sausage 	__ lb. 99c 
SIVITIESH 

Sliced Bacon ....XL 5 1' 5  
MUG LIME 

Sizzlers 	It OZ. 99° 
MUG. 

Cure 81 Hams ...... $2" 

lb. 29c 

.68' 
 12 0L 63° 

20112. $119 

.r 

79 4  Shurfresh Franks Mt* 

Hunt's Ketchup 
3 „„ $ 1 00 

BOTTLES 

Light Crust 

Flour, 5 lb. 	 59c 
18 oz. 

Coffee Mate 	$1.27 
Smucker's 2 lb. 

Grape Jelly 	99c 
MITER 

Instant Tea 
	

3   $ 1 Gg 

Tea Mix 	01111 '1 85  
TRIGGER 

Spray & Wash 	 ” 5 1" 

Ivory Soap 	411 57° 

Del Monte 8 oz. 

Tomato Sauce 	5 - $1. 
Zesta, Reg. 67c 

Crackers .. 	lb. 49c 
Wagner Asst. 

Juices __ 	qt. 39c 
MICR SITU 

Beans 	411'1" 
MUD 550ET0111$ 

Veg-All 	 311 89° 
MUM CNIRCOAL 

Lighter Fluid 	81 U 590  
UM MIME RAMS 

Johnson's "'' 	. '2" 

Grain Fed Heavy 

Seven Steak 

1/1 75° 
y" Rib Steak . 	.. 	lb. $1.29 

?„.. Grain Fed Heavy. Indio. wrap 

T-Bone Steak 	  lb. $1.59 
Grain Fed Heavy, Boneless 

Chuck Roast 	  lb. 85c 

HEALTH & BEAUTY AID SPECIALS 	< 

111 11;171 Shave 	89' 
WT MIMI 

Johnson's 	 m.141 '1 2' 
SRI 011 

Johnson's ...IMMIX: 99° 
MAUL 011 801111 MST 

Dristan 	 100 1'1°4 5 1" 

Aim Toothpaste 
WITH FLUORIDE 
1.4 OZ. TIIIIE—REG. SIAS 

FRESH FRUITS & VEGETABLES  

Super Select 

5 - $1.00 Cucumbers 	2 - 29c 

lb. 15c Gr. Cabbage lb. 10c 

Grain Fed Heavy 

Sirloin Steak 

lb. $1.49 
Fischer's Ground Beef 

Patties 
2 lb. $1.39 

FROZEN SPECIALS 

111111111111 1101501 

Sprouts 	 
MIME IUD 

Vegetables 
Pet Whip 10 oz. 

Topping 	 
Rosettes Hash Brown 

Potatoes 
Birds Eye 

Corn on Cob 

10 OZ. PIG. 43 , 

xpo‘gi 	oo  

 

59c 

 

2 lb. 49c 

4 - 79c 
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In view of the tremendous 
number 	of 	opportunities 	for 

Four-fifths 	of 	Greenland, 
the world's largest island, lies 

When a boy starts sowing 
his wild oats, it may be too 

Sign 	on 	an 	out-of-town 
church bulletin board: "seven 

Business 	prophets 	attempt 
to tell us what will happen. 

Note 	to 	the 	college 	grad- 
uate: 	The world 	is 	all 	wet: 

making 	mistakes, 	even 	the buried under an icecap that late 	to 	start 	the 	thrashing days 	without 	prayer 	makes Business profits tell 	us what don't burn up all your ener- 
worst of us do well. averages 1,000 feet in depth. machine. one weak." did happen. gy trying to set it on fire. 

• 



Come and See the 
New 1977 Model 

PICKUPS 

Hoedebeck GM C 
759-4366, Muenster 

(your electric bill) 

turn this uu... 

(your thermostat) 

OF 

Dresses 

Pants 
Suits 

Tops 

Jeans 

Blouses 

THE BAND BOX 
109 S. Commerce, Gainesville 

ti  

ti  

ti  

ti  

ti  

Frigidaire 
Sales & Service 

Personality 
Furniture House 

Inc. 
2003 E. Highway 82 

668-8833 
Gainesville 
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Many thousands of Texas Power 
& Light customers enjoy the 
comfort of air conditioning in their 
homes and for most it Is the biggest 
factor in their electric bills during 
the summer months. 
If your home Is air-conditioned, 
you can hold down your electric bill 

• by turning up your thermostat. On 
whole-house systems. set the 
thermostat on 78° or higher. On 
window units, adjust the cooling 
control to maintain a room 
temperature in the upper seventies. 
Turn the air conditioner off If you're 
going to be away from home log 
several days or longer. 

CLOSED EVERY TUESDAY 

GOOD EATING 
Rohniers is widely known for a great selection 

of fine foods. Come and treat the family to our 
salad bar, steak, sea food, barbecue or lunch. 

Rohmer's Restaurant 
Emil and Agnes Reimer, Muenster 

WE'VE 
MOVED 

to the former 

Montgomery Ward Location 
115 S. Commerce, Gainesville 

With a much larger stock 

of furniture & appliances 

Come & See Us 

OTTS FURNITURE 
Gainesville 

CONDENSED STATEMENT OF CONDITION 

The First State Bank 
GAINESVILLE, TEXAS 

At the Close of Business, June 30, 1977 

RESOURCES 

LOANS AND DISCOUNTS 

Real Estate Loans 	 $ 4,274,485.11 
Other Loans 	 15,896,984.16 
Total Loans 
	

$20 171 469.27 
Furniture & Fixtures 

	
13,411.41 

Other Real Estate 
	

276,610.69 

AVAILABLE CASH: 
Cash and Due from Banks 	3,493,734.63 
Municipal Bonds 	 6,629,616.06 
U.S. Goverainent Bonds _ 	5.134,724.21 
Certificates of Deposit __ 	530,000.80 
'total Available Cash 	____.... 	 15,838,074.90 
Other Assets 	 2,014,200.52 

TOTAL RESOURCES 	 $38,313,766.79 

LIABILITIES 

Capital Stock 	 $ 1,000,000.00 
Surplus  	 1,500,000.00 
Reserve for Note 1.o,, . tIRSI 	 231,178.83 
Reserve for Taxes and Interest 	 101,647.19 
Undivided Profits 	 1,583,547.63 
Unearned Interest 	 638,272.63 
Deposits   32.159,120.39 
Federal Funds Purchased 	 1,100,000.00 

TOTAL LIABILITIES 	 $38,313,766.79 

Officers 

Wm. Lewie Chairman of the Board, Chief Ex. Officer 
F. E. Morris 	 President 
Lambert P. Seiner 	 Ex. Vice-President 
Wm. A. Claunch, Jr.  	Senior Vice-President 
Ben E. Turbeville 	 Vice-President 

Frank E Morris 	 Vice-President & Cashier 
Deryl Barnes   Asst. Vice-President 
Tom Leeper, Billie Dennis, Helen Jones, 

Horace Lesley  	Assistant Cashiers 
Lanny G. Baker 	,,,  	 Credit Officer 

Directors 

Wm. Lewie, Fletcher E. Morris, Lambert P. Beater 

Ben E. Turbeville, Wm. A. Claunch Jr., Don M. Howeth 

Richard C. Timmis, Frank E. Morris 

Member of Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation 

SECOND OLDEST STATE BANK IN TEXAS 

"We Welcome the Opportunity to Serve You".  

H D Members See 
2 Demonstrations 

A double program featured 
the July meeting of Muen-
ster Home Demonstration 
Club on Wednesday, the 13th, 
held in the home of Mrs. Os-
car Detten. 

Mrs. Arnold Knabe dem-
onstrated construction of var-
ious permanent flowers and 
Mrs . Alois Rohmer spoke on 
Consumer Buying and Know-
ing Consumer Rights. She 
encouraged members to re-
turn damaged or faulty goods, 
to write to the manufacturer, 
to contact the consumer Pro-
tection Agency or to call the 
Better Business Bureau. 

The business meeting was 
opened with the club prayer, 
inspiration and pledge to the 
Flag, followed by the county 
council report given by Mm. 
Rudy Hellman. 

County delegates selected 
for the state convention in 
Galveston in Steptember were 
announced follows: M m e s. 
Hellman, Saundra West fall 
and Lucille Harrison. 

A card of thanks was re-
ceived from Mrs. Effie Robi-
son and was read to tfie 
group. 

It was also announced that 
the next meeting will 'be 
held in the home of Mrs. 
Paul Fisher on Wednesday 
evening, August 10 at 7:30 
p.m. Dr. Les Schacher of 
Gainesville will present a 
program on Eye Care. 

The hostess, Mrs. Detten 
served refreshments of shrimp 
chips, peach pie, lemonade or 
coffee to 13 members and 3 
guests, Mrs. Clara Wilde, Mrs. 
Al Felderhoff and Mrs. Arn-
old Knabe. 

Guests of the Al Walters 
Guests of Mr. and Mrs. Al 

Walter have been their 
daughter and family, Mr. and 
Mrs. Bill Karr and David 
and Kenneth of Houston who 
have completed a two week 
vacation. Before coming to 
Muensetr they visited B. J. 
Swirczynski in Mineral Wells 
a ndthe Claude Walters fam-
ily in Miami, Oklahoma. 
While here they attended the 
Miller-Flusche wedidng Sat-
urday and went to Dallas 
Sunday to visit his Aunt 
Christine Karr and the John 
V. Walter family. They re-
turned to Houston Monday. 
Other recent guests of the Al 
Walters have been Mr. and 
Mrs Claude Walter and fam-
ily of Miami. Father Isaias 
Rodriguez of Dallas visited 
here Tuesday afternoon. 

Dorothy's 
Fashionette 

Beauty Salon 
Open Tuesday 
thru Saturday 

VICKIE KUHN 

DOROTHY MITCHELL 

665-9402 
303 S. Chestnut 

Gainesville 

Beauty Is not a Gift, 
It's a Habit." 

Former Residents 
Visit In Maine 

Former resident, Margaret 
Bergman Elena has returned 
to her San Antonio home af-
ter a 6 week vacation in 
Westbrook and Forest Lake, 
Maine. In Maine she visited 
her two daughters and sons-
in-law, Mr. -and Mrs. Danny 
Brachu (Wanda) and Mr. and 
Mrs. Nel Brachu (Shelia) and 
her grandson Billy. Mrs. nem) 
arrived in Gorham'. Maine, to 
attend the 25th wedding an-
niversary party of Danny 
and Nel's mother and step-
father, Mr. and Mrs. Ralph 
Henry. There were several 
parties in her honor and long 
drives through the country 
and into the mountains. The 
group also attended the Har-
ness Races at Scarbrough 
Downs. The plane flight both 
ways was through thunder-
storms and the weather was 
rainy and hot. 

Carnival Raises 
$36 for Dystrophy 

The "Carnival Against Mus-
cular Dystrophy" held on 
Saturday, July 23 was a de-
lightful success. It raised 
$30.92 and with donations 
totaled $36.00. Proceeds are 
added to a national fund used 
for seeking a cure for Mus-
cular Dystrophy. 

The carnival, beginning at 
1 p.m., was held on the lo-
cation just behind the Myrick 
Play Center. It was planned 
and directed by Rene Stelzer, 
Lyle Huchton, Jill Walter-
scheid, Sara "Puppet" Stof-
fels, Missy Stoffels, Mark 
Grewing, Laura Grewing, 
Meredith McDaniel and Karen 
Douglas who contributed their 
time for conducting the party. 

Mrs. J. A. Fisher donated 
home made cookies and lem-
onade to the carnival and 
Fischer Market gave'. several 
boxes of candy. 

The door prize was won by 
Tonya Fisher. The treasure 
hunt was won by Mark Gress - 
ing. Games, refreshments and 
prizes provided fun for the 
many who attended the event. 

Local News 
BRIEFS 

Steve Farrar of Fort Worth 
ostted his grandmother .  Mrs. 

Oscar Detten this past week. 
Accompanying him when he 
returned homie Sunday and 
visiting briefly were Mrs. 
Detten, Marie Lutkenhaus 
and Dale Wilde. 

Friends in Muenster have 
received announcement of the 
marriage of Edward Morrison, 
son of Mr. and Mrs. Marvin 
Morrison, formerly of Muen-
ster and now of Commerce, 
and Miss Cynthia Arm Pulley, 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Frank E. Pulley in Green-
ville, on July 15. 

Phil Schwartz of Fort Worth 
top winner in his division 
(under 18) in a city golf 
tournament held 3ast week. 
A year ago he competed And 
won second place. He is a 
son of Mr. and Mrs. Jim 
Schwartz of Fort Worth and 
a grandson of Mrs. Bertha 
Fick. 

Carl Ellisons Visii 
Local Relatives 

Mr. and Mrs. Carl Ellison 
of El Paso hate returned 
horn, following a week's va-
cation visiting her brotherly 
and sisters and their families. 
They were joined twice for 
visits during the week by 
their son Danny Ellison who 
is employed as a draftsman in 
Dallas since June 1. 

Several family gatherings 
honored them including a cov-
ered dish supper in the home 
of Mr. and Mrs. Martin Bayer 
when guests were Mrs. Ger-
trude Bayer, Mr. and Mrs. 
Joe Henry Walterscheid and 
Gary, Mr. and Mrs. John H. 
Wimmer, Mr. and Mrs. Her-
man Dangelmayr, Mr. and 
Mrs Adolph Walterscheid, 
Mr. and Mrs. Johnny Bayer, 
Carl and Katie Mae .Ellison 
and Danny Ellison. 

Card paprties for brothers 
and sisters and their spouses 
were held in the Herman 
Dangelmayr and John Wim-
mer homes. The six sisters 
viewed the new Arthut Bayer 
home Monday morning and 
spent the day in Sherman 
window shopping, eating out 
and seeing the new hotnp of 
the Ted Millers in Sherman. 

The evening before they re-
turned to El Paso, a group 
gathered at the Joe Henry 
Walterscheid home and Mrs. 
Ellison entertained with her 
accordion and was joined by 
Joe Henry on the saxaphone 
and Johnny Wimmer on the 
harp. Several neighbors came 
to enjoy the serenade. 

Check filters every 30 days. Replace 
dirty disposable-type filters; clean 
permanent-type by manufacturer's 
directions. Keep furniture and 
draperies away from air outlets and 
returns; clean grills often. Close 
draperies and blinds to keep out 
direct sunlight. Keep fireplace 
damper closed. 
Replace worn or missing 
weatherstripping and caulking 
around windows and doors. Ask an 
Insulation dealer or a TP81_ Service 
Representative to help you make 
certain your home is adequately 
insulated. 

Order Your 
1978 Calendars 

NOW! 
Mike Stoffels 

Specialty Advertising 
921 N. Elm. Muenster, 759.4224 

Balloons, pens, pencils, key chains, 
rain gauges, thermometers, 

yardsticks, calculators, 
tace measures, T-shirts, 

jackets, and many other items. 

Also School Promotion Items 

To hold this down...  

c.010). 

TEXAS POWER & LIGHT COMPANY 
A tax-paying, Investor-owned electric utility 

-  • 	 • 

Mid Summer 
CLEARANCE 



tee 
lea 

Sell it Fastl Buy it Right! Use Want Ads! 

SPECIAL 

80c Regular 95c 
Special 	 

at the Dairy Inn 
Mon., Tues., Wed , Aug. 1-3 

Steak Sandwich 

The Dairy Inn 
Phone 759-4512, Muenster 

Royal Magnetic Signs 

Advertise as you park or ride. 

Signs of special outdoor 
Plastic in color 

See Our Samples 

MUENSTER ENTERPRISE 

THA-T'S A FACT 
DON'T TRY IT- 

Vim IF YOU DID, IT 
WOULD TAKE A SHEET 

OF NEWSFMNT NE SIZE 
OP THE NORTH AMERICAN 
CONTINENT TO ENABLE YOU 
TO FOLD IT IN HALF 

60 TIMES: 

STICK WITH IT ! 
WERE REFERRING TO THE 

PAYROLL $411,105 PLAN. SIGN 
UP AMP SPECIFY AN AMOUNT 
YOU WANT SET ASIDE FROM EACH 
PAYCHECK ANO USED 10 BUY E(S. 
SAY/NOR &GNPS STICK 707,1/5 
EASY-HAY-TO-SAE SYSTEM, 
ANC,  YOU WINO LIP well A LOT 
MORE MONEY 1744/1 YOU EVER 

EXPECTEO 

* * * * * * 
DRAW, 

PARDNER! 
f-HE SHORTEST OF ALLTIMEO 

SPORTS EVENTS IS THE ' ,QUICK 
DRAW COMPETITION" 
FASTEST DRAW ON RECORD WAS 
RECORDED AS TAKING 02 OF 

A SECOND. 

• Mloormase AL/•4/2/216 • WICK MALAMS1011 • nu m. 
• Ai! mew =TM • MIMIC AIIII•tWINIS • MARI 1111.111•5• 

NirlIMCIAL iserfCTION STATION" 

108 N. Chestnut, Gainesville, 665-2731 

Natural  gas does far more than heat  your home! 

GAS FIRES 
THE BRICK 
THAT OUR 

CONSTRUCTION 
INDUSTRY WILL 
NEED TO BUILD 616 7hi_ L_  

A STRONGER 
ECONOMY. 

At the building industry 
goes, so goes much of our 
economy. And the benefits of 
construction starts are all the 
greater when locally manu-
factured materials are used. 
Because more of the money 
stays at home to create more 
jobs. 

Brick manufacturers in 
the Lone Star service area 
employ more than 10,000 
people in making, dis-
tributing and selling brick. 
Many of these jobs depend 
directly on natural gas as 
the most efficient and eco-
nomical source of heat for 
firing the brick. 

Temperatures in the 
kilns run as high as 2,600 
degrees F. the year around, 

and this takes a lot of gas. 
Brick plants served by Lone 
Star require more than1.6 
billion cubic feet annually. 
Now, with so manyjobs at 
stake in this one industry 
alone, future gas supplies 
must be considered. 

It's time to build 
job security. 

Vast basins of natural 
gas, yet untapped, are 
crossed by Lone Star's 
pipeline system. A fad that 
puts Lone Star in one of 
the most favorable buying 
positions of any gas com-
pany. But, with steadily 
rising prices, the new gas 
will be expensive. 

The risk is that com-
panies in energy-short 
areas of the nation could 
wind up with the lion's 
share of these reserves as 
they are developed. 

Buying enough gas to 
last this area far into the 
21st century adds up to one 
inescapable fact. Both you 
and Lone Star will have 
bigger gas bills, because 
Lone Star cannot make the 
purchases without a fair re-
turn on the necessary 
investment. 

But we're ready to in-
vest in this area's future. 
If you are. 

Lone Star Gas Company 6 
Working energetically for your area's future. 

-1111- JO- 10- 1111- -1111- JIIIL AIL -11111- 

I REALLY PREFER 
RELAXING TO PAINTING 

THATS WHY I LIKE SATINTONE 
...the easy paints 

First, they are easy. They brush or 
roll like a dream, dry In minutes, 
and the tools wash up In water. 
More Important still, they really last, 
and I do enjoy the longer time 
between repaints. 

... you'll like the difference! 

National Building Centers 
Phone 759-2232 	Muenster. Texas 

if you'd rather take R *My 
than paint, next time by 
SatInTon• the latex paint 
by Cotony Palms. We have 
SatInTone for ell surfaces; 
Indoors or out. 

Wrangler 
Jeans 

for Kids 
are at 

The Hut 
in Muenster 

Lay Away for 

Back to School 

Shop our 

Summer Sale 

Open Daily 10-1 

Lupe Evans, owner 
07,  r 	• 	 r- 

SHUGART COUPON 
Tuesday, August 9 

Hofbauer's Food & Locker 
405 East Division. Hwy. 82, Muenster 

9 
WALLET SIZE 

COLOR PORTRAITS 

994  
Extra charge 

.8 x 101 	for 
***?"7., GROUPS 

Muenster Milling Company 

The Feed People 

Hours: Mon. thru Fri. 7:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Saturday 7:30 a.m. to noon 

All orders should be placed 
one day in advance 

Phone 759-2287 
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From the Motor and Equip- are major contributors to ac- 

Move to Fort Worth 
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Stoffels 

and baby son Dolan Meinrad 
have moved to Fort Worth to 
make their home. Helping 
them get settled were Mr. 
and Mrs. Dolan Carroll and 
three daughters Jolene, Shir-
lene and Kaylene of Tehran, 
Iran, who are on a two-
month vacation in the States. 
Doug Stoffels is employed by 
Ted Macon Remodeling Com-
pany in Fort Worth. 

Save Money! 
Save Time! 

Prescription ls Our 
Middle Name. 

Shop the 
Drive-in Window 

for all your prescription, 
and drug needs. 

WATTS 
Prescription Shop 

302 N. Grand, Gainesville 

NOTES FROM 
THE LIBRARY 

The quilt, designed and con 
strained by the Choral Group 
of Sacred Heart Parish for 
the 1977 Germanfest, is on 
display at the library. Its 
thirty Squares depict scenes 
of .Muenster from its found-
ing to the present time. 
Librarians urge everyone to 
see this beautiful (piece cd 
handworlc. 

Beginning August 1, book 
fines will be 5 cents a day. 
Books are dated for a two 
week loan with renewal priv-
ilege. There is a drop box for 
convenient return. Everyone 
can avoid book fines. 

The summer reading pro-
gram closes August 10. 'Read-
ers are asked to bring in their 
reading logs with the titles 
and authors of books read, to 
receive their certificates. All 
who have read their quota, 
at least 10 on their grade 
level, may pick up their cer-
tificates before August 10. 

Library hours remain: Tues-
days and Thursdays 8:30-5:00 
and Wednesdays 3:00-6:00 

The color of the snowshoe 
rabbit changes in late fall 
from brown to snowy white 
regardless of whether there is 
any snow on the ground. 

The mistletoe bird of Aus-
tralia feeds it young while 
hanging upside down. 

Mary Hess Honored 
At Bridal Shower 

Mary Hess, bride elect of 
Gary Endres, was the hon-
oree Sunday, afternoon, July 
17, when a miscellaneous 
shower was hosted by brides-
maids Kathy Luke, Gloria 
Hess and Debbie Reynolds in 
the home of Mr. and Mrs. W. 
J. Luke. 

Twenty four friends at-
tended and also mothers of 
the couple Mrs. Gary Hess 
and Mrs. Ed Endres and 
grandmothers of the future 
groom, Mrs. R. IL findres 
and Mrs. Albert Henscheid. 

Gifts were opened and 
displayed. Several games en-
tertained guests, who also 
created a memory candle for 
the bride-elect by each heat-
ing a new penny in the can-
dle flame and attaching it 
to the side with advice and 
good wishes. 

Dainty t e a refreshments 
were served from a table cen-
tered with an arrangement 
of daisies in the bride-elect's 
chosen colors, blue and yel-
low. 

Over 200 Attend 
Sunday Reunion 
Of Hess Families 

Over 200 attended the re-
union Sunday of descendants 
of the late Mr. and Mrs. 
Frank Hess. They gathered 
on the pavilion of Muenster 
City Park for a covered dish 
dinner at noon. 

Mr. and Mrs. Angelo Nasche 
compiled a family tree and 
gave copies to each of the 
nine children, or their fam-
ilies, of Mr. and Mrs. Hess. 
They were parents of Mrs. 
Frank Evans of Pilot Point 
and Albert, Arthur, Ed, Gary, 
Ray, John J. Hess and the 
late Arnold and Henry Hess. 

There are 259 descendants 
of Frank and Mary Hess, in-
cluding 74 first cousins and 3 
sets of twins. 

Attending the reunion were 
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Hess 
and the following families: 
John Louis Hess, Wilfred Hess, 
Julius Metzler, Alfred Hess, 
Clem B. Hermes, Leroy Neu. 
Julius Hess, Winston Fang-
main, Paul Hess, David Much-
ton, and James Hellinger fam-
ilies and Henry Hess, Jr., all 
of Lindsay. 

Also Mr. and Mrs. Frank 
Evans, the Alvin Evans and 
Edwin Evans families and 
Carol Ann Coffey and fam-
ily, all of Pilot Point. 

Also Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
Gross of Howe, the Cyril 
Yosten family of Greenville. 
Dale Hess and family of 
Lewisville, the Dennis Hess 
family of Fort Worth, the 
David He farnly of Lewis-
ville and Larry Hess of Dal-
las. 

Relatives from Muenster I 
joined the out-of-town guests 
for dinner and reunioning. 

'The public is merely a 
multiplied 'me'." Mark Twain 

Hawaii's total area of 6,424 
square miles is less than that 
of any other state except Con-
necticut, Delaware and Rhode 
Island.  

rrient Manufacturers Associa-
tion and the Tire industry 
Safety Council comes this 
tip on tires: ". . . Keep your 
best tires on the rear — not 
the front. Loss of rear wheel 
traction on curves, and rear 
wheel lock-up on panic stops, 

cidents. 	. . 

The northernmost point of 
the U.S. is located in Minne-
sota 

Bystanders are those who 
can do the job better. 

j 



Dankesreiter 
Garage 

General Auto Repmr 

Air Conditioner Service 

311 Division SL 

Phone 759-4521 

Sister Helen Swirczynski o 
Jonesboro, Arkansas, and her 
sister, Mrs. Rita Miller of 
Austin are visiting relatives 
here for several weeks and 
are hous,guests of their hro- 

DAVENPORT 
CHIROPRACTIC CLINIC 

301 E. Broadwcry 
665-3521. Gainesville 

If no answer call 
665-2452 

Official Notice 
Notice is hereby given that the Muenster City 

Council at its regular meeting Monday night, 

August 1. 1977, at 7:30 p.m., will conduct a 

hearing on the city budget for the fiscal year 

beginning on October 1, 1977. 

Tire Bargains 
MOHAWK 

13. 14 & 15 in- Blemish 78 series 

14 & 15 in. Raised White Letters 

Your choice $28.50 
plus 5% sales tax 

Mounting Included 

FIRESTONE 
1st line H78 x 15 WSW 

8 ply rating, mounting included 

$36.95 

MICHELIN 
New dealer. All sizes for 

passenger & foreign cars and trucks 

at competitive prices. 

Denis Texaco Station 
Denis Hofbcruer. 759-2996. Muenster 

• 111111MWINIMM1111•11■ 	  

SItty, ?tote culd Save 

Zeff  
Ata 

Prices Good July 29 & 30 

Hamburger 	lb. 59c 
Hamburger 

Patties 	6 !b h„ $4.29 
Chuck Roast 	. 65c 
Arm Roast 	lb. 75c 
Smoked Picnics 	.• lb 69c 
H 

Smoked Sausage $1.39 
Beef Ribs 	lb 59c 

H&W Meat Co. 
Muenster, 759-2744 

Choice Beef 
from our feedlot 

for your freezer 

Quarter, Half or 

Whole Carcass 

Custom slaughtering 

and processing. 

Blue Nylon and Leather 

Jogging shoes 
Reg. 513.95. Sizes 21/2 .6, 6' 1. 12  

$9.95 

 

JIM'S 
Men's Specialty Shop 

master charge 
0014rir. Cuoi  

 

Dr. and Mrs. Gene Luke 
and children Robert and Don-
na of Holbrook, Arizona, 
have completed a vacation in 
Texas with his mother, Mrs. 
Ben Luke of Muenster and 
her parents, Mr. and Mrs. J. 
0. Jackson of Pori Arthur. 

Mr. and Mrs. Alfons Reiter 
were in Jonesboro, Arkansas, 
recently to visit their daugh-
ter Sister Lillian Marie at 
Holy Angels Convent. To-
gether they also visited at 
Benedictine Manor in Hot 
Springs. Sister Lillian Marie, 
and Sister Helen Swirczynski 
accompanied the Reiters on 
the drive back to Texas. Sis-
ter Helen will vacation with 
relatives before returning to 
Jones'ooro and Sister Lillian 
Marie will teach at Sacred 
Heart the coming school term. 

NEWS 
OF THE SICK 

Veronica Rollman was ad 
miffed to Westgate Hospita 
on Tuesday, July 19 and tin 

derv.-ent bone graft surgery 
on the 21st. Cards and flow-
ers may be sent to Room 315, 
Westgate, Denton. Texas 
76201. 

Mrs. Angie Wiesman of 
Gainesville spent July 11 
through July 14 assisting her 
mother, Mrs. Bob Yosten who 
was ill. She is improving 
steadily now, since the sick 
spell. 

Charlotte Fleitman, 8 t h 
grader at Muenster Public 
School. was dismissed Satur-
day from Muenster Memorial 
Hospital after four days of 
medical care for treatment of 
a staph infection in her left 
ear. 

Mrs. Ed Schneider was dis-
missed from Muenster Mem-
orial Hospital Sunday after 
hospitalization f o r surgery 
performed the previous Mon-
day. 

Mrs. Harry Scoggins was re-
leased from Richardson Hos-
pital on Wednesday, July 20 
after medical treatment since 
July 13. 

Steven Griggs of Spring. 
Texas, near Houston. is spend-
ing a three week vacation 
with his grandparents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Rube Griggs of Hes-
ston. 

Confetti - - 
denly find a lifetime of work 
turn to ruin, and many 
others find themselves out of 
a job. Still others lost their 
homes or cars or find their 
offspring involved in the orgy 
of crime. 

More shocking than this 
horrible reality is the thought 
of our nation's vulnerability 
in a deliberately created 
crisis. Out of all the stories 
on spying, intrigue and sab-
otage we can easily Imagine 
massive sabotage plunging 
several big cities in darkness 
and setting off as many "nights 
of the animaL" It's a depress-
ing thought but we can't 
ignore it as a possible factor 
in a war. Imagine the sudden 
loss of a service which has 
become a part of our life, 
plus the instant creation of 
molls of savage enemies in 
our own midst. 

It pays to advertise with 
the Muenster Enterprise. 

Gainesville's only 
pharmacy with a 
druggest on duty 

at 7:30 a.m. 

Open 7:30 a.m. to 8 p.m. 

Watts Bros. 
Pharmacy 

Gainesville 

sew up savings 
At Our Fabric Sale 

2 weeks only, July 29 to Aug. 15 
Buy now for 

"back to school" sewing 
come early for best selection 

SPECIAL! 
Doubleknits 

all Fabrics 
	yd. $1.49 

Modern Floors & Fabrics 
Roy and Jane Monday, Muenster 

iSpEM/ ANNUAL 
a la dr 

Selected 

Vested suits 
Reduced as much as 

50% 

leo 
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.1.-s Kate Stelzer has re-
,med from a month spent in 

Fort Worth, visiting her sis-
ter. Mrs. Anna Stelzer, also 
the Henry Luebberts, the Don 
Christians and the J. C. 
Wrijrhts and tiler friends, 

THE MUENSTER ENTERPRISE 

ther and sister-in-law, Mr. 
and Mrs. Ray Swirczynski. 

Weekend guests of Mrs. 
Jake Wolf were her son and 
family, Mr. and Mrs. Jim 
Wolf and their daughters 
Mary Lynn and Laura, and 
another daughter and son-in-
law Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Bush 
and infant daughter all of 
Borger. They left Monday to 
visit another daughter and 
family, Mr. and Mrs. Andre 
Villareal and Krista of Argyle. 

Guests from last Thursday 
through Monday with Mr. 
and Mrs. Ray Owens were 
their daughter Betty Jo and 
family, Mr. and Mrs. Thomas 
Hollis and sons Wiley and 
Jeffrey of Memphis, Tennes-
see. They were joined for 
Sunday dinner by Mr. and 
Mrs. Jim Hermes and family 
of Hood. 

Spaeths, Blocks Plan 
Hill Country Reunion 

The Spaeth-Block Reunion 
will be held at Lady Bird 
Park in Fredericksburg on 
Saturday, August 6 at Pavi-
lion No. 2. Camp sites are 
available. Dinner is scheduled 
at 12:00 noon. Those attending 
are reminded to bring a bas-
ket lunch and drinks. Some 
of the relatives are planning 
a camp-out Friday, August 5. 
More information may be ob-
tained from Ray Spaeth, 401 
Menlo, San Antonio 78223, 
phone 512-533-8002. Or Buddy 
Spaeth. 2323 Hiawatha, San 
Antonio 78210. phone 312-532-
9205 

Name Omitted on 

Champ Team 
Janet Reiter's name was 

inadvertently ommitted from 
the July 15 issue, listing 
names of players on the Blue-
bonnet Baseball Team, who 
won the champ trophy of the 
Pee Wee league, in girls 
summer softball. 

A serious impedgment in 
marriage is the difficulty of 
supporting the government 
and a wife on one income. 

Citation by Publication 
THE STATE OF TEXAS 

TO MARY BETH ALEXANDER 
G REETING 

You are commanded to appear 
by filing a written answer to the 
plaintiffs petition at or before 
10 o'clock A.M. of the first 'Mon-
day after the expiration of 42 
days from the data of issuance of 
this Citation. the same being Mon-
day the 5th day of September. 
A.D., 1977, at or before 10 o'clock 

before the Honorable Dis-
trict Court of Cooke County. at 
the Court House In Gainesville, 
Texas. 

Said plaintiffs petition was filed 
on the 14th day of March. 1977. 

The file nurnber of said suit be-
ing No. 77-084 

The names of the parties in said 
suit are: Dale Ray Alexander as 
Petitioner. and Mary Beth Alex- 
an der as Respondent 

The nature of said suit being 
substantiaLly as follows. to wit: 
DIVORCE 

If this Citation is not served 
within 00 days after the date of 
its issuance. it shall be returned 
unserved. 

Issued this the 21st day of July 
A D 1977. 

Given under my hand and seal 
of said Court, at office in Gaines-
stile. Texas. this the 21st day of 
July AD.. 1977. 
ANNA MAE SHORTER. Clerk Dis- 
trict Court Cooke County. Texas 
By Lynn Monden. Deputy 36-1 

Citation by Publication 
THE STATE OF TEXAS 

TO ALEX KIN also known as 
SOMKIET VALLANAMAYKIN- 
KOON GREETING: 

Youare commanded to appear 
by filing a written ensues to the 
plaintiffs petition at or before 
10 o'clock A.M. of the first Mon-
day after the expiration or 42 
days from the date of Issuance 
of this Citation. the same being 
Monday the 29th day of August. 
A.D. 1977. at or before 10 o'clock 
A.M., before the Honorable Dis-
trict Court of Cooke County, at 
the Court House in Gainesville. 
Texas. 

Said plaintiff's petition was 
Bled on the 15th day of July. 
1977. 

The file number of said suit be-
ing No. 77-250. 

Thenames 02 the parties in 
said suit are: 

TIM H. OSBORNE as Plaintiff. 
and ALEX KIN aka SOM./CI:ET 
VALLANAMAYKINKOON & JOHN 
BELL as Defendants. 

The nature of said suit being 
substantially as follows. to wit: 
suit by plaintiff to foreclose secur-
ity lien given by Alex Kin on 
personal property located at K,n 
Disco. 596 W. Broadway. Gaines-
ville. Tx. 

If this Citation is not served 
within 90 days after toe date of 
its issuance. it shall be returned 
unserved. 

Issued this the 15th day of July 
A.D., 1977. 

Givenunder my band and seal 
of said Court. at office in Gaines-
ville. Texas, this the 15th day of 
July A.D.. 1977. 

ANNE MAE SHORTER. Clerk 
District Court Cooke County, Texas 
By LYNN MONDEN. Deputy 

36-3 

Citation by Publication 
THE STATE OF TEXAS 

TO: Janet Schuh. OHEETING: 
You are commanded to accede 

by filing a wntlen answer to the 
plaintiffs petition at or before 10 
o'clock A.M. of the first Monday 
after the expiration of 41 days 
from the date of issuance of this 
Citation. the same being Monday 
the let day of Sept. A.D.. 1977, 
at or before 10 o'clock AM., be-
fore the Honorable Distnct Court 
of Cooke County, at the Court 
House in Gainesville. Texas. 

Said plaintiffs petition was filed 
on the 6th day of July. 1977. 

The file number of said suit be-
ing No. 77-234. 

The names of the parties In said 
suit art: 

Rosemary Walker Moses, ea AL 
as Plaintiff. and Janet Schultz as 
Defendant. 

Thesuture of said suit being 
substantially as follows, to wit: 

Partition of ProPertY 
If this Citation isnot served 

Its
90 days after the date of 

Ili issuance, It shall be returned 
unserved. 

Issued this the 20th day of July 
A.D., 1977. 

Given under my hand and seal 
of said Courtat office in Gaines- 
ville, Texas, this the 20th day of 
July A.D.. 1977. 

Anna Mae Shorter, Clerk Dis- 
tries Court Cooke County. Texas 
By Belly Graves. Deputy 

Selected Short Sleeve 

Sport shirts 

25% off 

!..A 	One group 

Polyester Slacks 
Reg. 517 - 519 

Closeout For 

$12.98 

Special prices 
On All Levi's 

Big Bells, Flairs, 

Boot Cuts & 501's 

221 Clay St., 

Nocona, Texas 
	

BANKAMERICARD 
oder...rine 

Mon • Sat , 8:30-5:30 

Local News 
BRIEFS 

All Short Sleeve 

Career Club Enro Levi's 

Dress shirts 

25% off 

One group Short Sleeve 

Career Club, Levi 

Sport shirts 
Values to 517 	 • 

$10 each or 
2 for $19 

Knit pullover shirts 
Levi's - Career Club • Puritan 

Values to 516 

Now $9.98 


	Page 1
	Page 2
	Page 3
	Page 4
	Page 5
	Page 6
	Page 7
	Page 8
	Page 9
	Page 10
	Page 11
	Page 12

